RiverPark Funds Trust

RiverPark Short Term High Yield Fund

Retail Class Shares (Ticker Symbol: RPHYX) Institutional Class Shares (Ticker Symbol: RPHIX)

SUPPLEMENT DATED MARCH 14, 2024 TO SUMMARY PROSPECTUS, PROSPECTUS AND STATEMENT OF ADDITIONAL INFORMATION (SAI) DATED EACH DATED JANUARY 26, 2024.

This supplement provides new and additional information beyond that contained in the Summary Prospectus, Prospectus and SAI and should be read in conjunction therewith.

An amendment to the investment sub-advisory agreement (the "Amendment") was executed on March 9, 2024 (the "Effective Date") by and among RiverPark Advisors, LLC (the "Adviser"), Cohanzick Management, LLC ("Cohanzick"), CrossingBridge Advisors, LLC ("CrossingBridge") and the RiverPark Funds Trust (the "Trust") on behalf of its series, the RiverPark Short Term High Yield Fund (the "Fund") amending the Sub-Advisory Agreement dated September 20, 2010 by and among the Adviser, Cohanzick and the Trust on behalf of the Fund (the "<u>Sub-Advisory Agreement</u>"). The Amendment is part of the transition of Cohanzick's investment advisory business to its affiliate CrossingBridge (the "Transition"). Neither the Amendment nor the Transition is expected to result in any change to the portfolio manager of the Fund, its investment strategies, the nature and level of services provided to the Fund, or its fees and expenses.

As of the Effective Date, the following changes have become effective:

All references to "Cohanzick Management, LLC" or "Cohanzick" or "Cohanzick Sub-Advisory Agreement" in the Summary Prospectus, Prospectus and SAI are hereby deleted and replaced with a reference to "CrossingBridge Advisors, LLC" or "CrossingBridge" or "CrossingBridge Sub-Advisory Agreement" respectively.

The "Management - Portfolio Manager" section of the Summary Prospectus is deleted in its entirety and replaced with the following:

David K. Sherman has been the portfolio manager since the Fund's inception and is primarily responsible for the investment decisions of the Fund. Mr. Sherman is the Founder and President of CrossingBridge and has been associated with CrossingBridge since its inception in 2016 and has been associated with CrossingBridge's current indirect majority owner, Cohanzick Management, LLC ("Cohanzick"), since 1996.

The "Investment Sub-Advisers - Cohanzick Management, LLC" section of the Prospectus is deleted in its entirety and replaced with the following:

CrossingBridge Advisors, LLC

CrossingBridge acts as the sub-adviser for RiverPark Short Term. CrossingBridge is registered as an investment adviser with the SEC and is located at 427 Bedford Road, Pleasantville, NY 10570. CrossingBridge is a wholly-owned subsidiary of ENDI Corp. Cohanzick is the majority owner of ENDI Corp. and David K. Sherman is the majority owner of Cohanzick. CrossingBridge had approximately \$2.7 billion of assets under management (including the Fund) as of March 13, 2024. The firm's primary investment style is credit opportunities. CrossingBridge provides day-to-day portfolio management services to RiverPark Short Term. For this Fund, CrossingBridge has discretion to purchase and sell securities in accordance with the Fund's objectives, policies, and restrictions.

The Investment Sub-Advisory Agreement with respect to RiverPark Short Term dated September 20, 2010 was amended by Amendment No. 1 to Sub-Advisory Agreement dated March 9, 2024 (as amended, the "CrossingBridge Sub-Advisory Agreement"). Pursuant to the CrossingBridge Sub-Advisory Agreement, CrossingBridge receives fees from the Adviser to provide the services described above. These fees are paid out of the advisory fees the Adviser receives from RiverPark Short Term and are not separately paid the Fund.

Portfolio Manager

David K. Sherman is the portfolio manager for RiverPark Short Term. Mr. Sherman is the founder and president of CrossingBridge. Since 1996, Mr. Sherman, on behalf of both CrossingBridge and Cohanzick, has managed accounts for various clients utilizing investment programs substantially similar to those intended to be used by the Fund. From January 1987 to August 1996, Mr. Sherman held various executive and director positions at Leucadia National Corporation and/or its subsidiaries. From August 1992 to August 1996, Mr. Sherman served as a Vice President of Leucadia with primary responsibility for the oversight of Leucadia's insurance companies' investment portfolios. Mr. Sherman holds a B.S. in Business Administration from Washington University.

STATEMENT OF ADDITIONAL INFORMATION

January 26, 2024

RiverPark Large Growth Fund

Retail Class Shares (Ticker Symbol: RPXFX) Institutional Class Shares (Ticker Symbol: RPXIX) C Class Shares

Wedgewood Fund

Retail Class Shares (Ticker Symbol: RWGFX) Institutional Class Shares (Ticker Symbol: RWGIX) C Class Shares

RiverPark Short Term High Yield Fund

Retail Class Shares (Ticker Symbol: RPHYX) Institutional Class Shares (Ticker Symbol: RPHIX)

RiverPark Long/Short Opportunity Fund

Retail Class Shares (Ticker Symbol: RLSFX) Institutional Class Shares (Ticker Symbol: RLSIX) C Class Shares

RiverPark Floating Rate CMBS Fund

Retail Class Shares (Ticker Symbol: RCRFX) Institutional Class Shares (Ticker Symbol: RCRIX)

RiverPark/Next Century Growth Fund

Retail Class Shares (Ticker Symbol: RPNCX) Institutional Class Shares (Ticker Symbol: RPNIX)

Each a Series of RiverPark Funds Trust P.O. Box 219008 Kansas City, MO 64121-9008 (888) 564-4517

This Statement of Additional Information ("SAI"), dated January 26, 2024, relates to RiverPark Large Growth Fund ("RiverPark Growth"), Wedgewood Fund (the "Wedgewood Fund"), RiverPark Short Term High Yield Fund ("RiverPark Short Term"), RiverPark Long/Short Opportunity Fund ("RiverPark Long/Short"), RiverPark Floating Rate CMBS Fund ("RiverPark CMBS") and RiverPark/Next Century Growth Fund ("RiverPark/Next Century," and collectively with RiverPark Growth, Wedgewood Fund, RiverPark Short Term, RiverPark Long/Short and RiverPark CMBS, the "Funds"). Each Fund is a separate series of RiverPark Funds Trust (the "Trust"). Shares of each Fund are offered through a prospectus dated January 26, 2024 (the "Prospectus"). The Prospectus is hereby incorporated by reference, which means it is legally part of this document. A copy of the Prospectus may be obtained without charge by calling the number listed above. This SAI is not a prospectus. It contains information in addition to and more detailed than that set forth in the Prospectus and is intended to provide you with information regarding the activities and operations of each Fund. This SAI should be read in conjunction with the Prospectus. Each Fund's Annual and Semi-Annual Reports may be obtained free of charge by calling the number listed above.

Table of Contents

DESCRIPTION OF EACH FUND AND ITS INVESTMENTS	1
HISTORY OF THE TRUST AND GENERAL INFORMATION	1
TYPES OF INVESTMENTS & RELATED RISKS	2
INVESTMENT RESTRICTIONS	12
CERTAIN RISK CONSIDERATIONS	19
MANAGEMENT	20
CODE OF ETHICS	34
PROXY VOTING POLICIES AND PROCEDURES	34
INVESTMENT ADVISORY ARRANGEMENTS	34
PORTFOLIO MANAGERS	38
DISTRIBUTOR	42
ALLOCATION OF BROKERAGE	42
PORTFOLIO HOLDINGS INFORMATION	43
ADDITIONAL TAX INFORMATION	44
NET ASSET VALUE	50
PURCHASE OF SHARES	51
ANTI-MONEY LAUNDERING PROGRAM	51
REDEMPTIONS	51
SERVICE PROVIDERS	53
PERFORMANCE INFORMATION	54
GENERAL	55
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS	55
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION	56
APPENDIX A	A-1
APPENDIX B	B-1

DESCRIPTION OF EACH FUND AND ITS INVESTMENTS

The investment objectives of each Fund and a description of its principal investment strategies are set forth under each Fund's "SUMMARY SECTION" and "ADDITIONAL INFORMATION ABOUT THE PRINCIPAL INVESTMENT STRATEGIES OF THE FUNDS AND RELATED RISKS" in the Prospectus. Each Fund's investment objectives are non-fundamental and may be changed by the Trust's Board of Trustees (the "Board or "Board of Trustees") without shareholder approval by providing sixty days' notice of the change.

RiverPark Advisors, LLC ("RiverPark" or the "Adviser") serves as the investment adviser to each Fund. Wedgewood Partners, Inc. ("Wedgewood") serves as the sub-adviser for the Wedgewood Fund, Cohanzick Management, LLC ("Cohanzick") serves as the sub-adviser for RiverPark Short Term and Next Century Growth Investors, LLC ("Next Century") serves as the sub-adviser for RiverPark/Next Century.

HISTORY OF THE TRUST AND GENERAL INFORMATION

Capitalization and Organization

The Trust is an open-end management investment company organized as a Delaware statutory trust on June 22, 2010. Each Fund is a series of the Trust. With the exception of the Wedgewood Fund and RiverPark CMBS, each Fund is "diversified," as that term is defined in the Investment Company Act of 1940, as amended (the "1940 Act").

The Trust is governed by its Board of Trustees. The Trust may issue an unlimited number of shares of beneficial interest with a \$0.001 par value and create additional series at the discretion of the Board of Trustees. All shares of each Fund have equal rights and privileges. Each share of a Fund is entitled to one vote on all matters as to which shares are entitled to vote, to participate equally with other shares of the same class in dividends and distributions declared by such Fund and, upon liquidation, to its proportionate share of the assets remaining after satisfaction of outstanding liabilities. Shares of each Fund are fully paid, non-assessable and fully transferable when issued and have no pre-emptive, conversion or exchange rights. Fractional shares have proportionally the same rights, including voting rights, as are provided for a full share.

Under the Trust's Declaration of Trust, each trustee on the Board (a "Trustee") will continue in office until the termination of the Trust or his or her earlier death, incapacity, resignation or removal. Shareholders can remove a Trustee upon a vote of two-thirds of all of the outstanding shares of beneficial interest of the Trust. Vacancies may be filled by a majority of the remaining Trustees, except insofar as the 1940 Act may require the election by shareholders. As a result, normally no annual or regular meetings of shareholders will be held, unless matters arise requiring a vote of shareholders under the Declaration of Trust or the 1940 Act.

Shares have noncumulative voting rights, which means that the holders of more than 50% of the shares voting for the election of Trustees can elect 100% of the Trustees if they choose to do so and in such event the holders of the remaining shares so voting will not be able to elect any Trustees.

The Trustees are authorized to classify and reclassify any issued class of shares of a series into shares of one or more classes of the series and to reclassify and issue any unissued shares to any number of additional series without shareholder approval. Accordingly, in the future, for reasons such as the desire to establish one or more additional series of the Trust with different investment objectives, policies or restrictions, additional series or classes of shares may be created. Any issuance of shares of another series or class would be governed by the 1940 Act and the laws of the State of Delaware. If shares of another series of the Trust were issued in connection with the creation of additional investment portfolios, each share of the newly created series would normally be entitled to one vote for all purposes. Generally, shares of all series, including the Funds, would vote as a single series on matters, such as the election of Trustees, that affected all series in substantially the same manner. As to matters affecting each series differently, such as approval of its investment advisory agreement and changes in investment policy, shares of each series would vote separately. In addition, the Trustees may, in the future, create additional classes of shares of a Fund. Except for the different distribution related and other specific costs borne by classes of shares of a Fund that may be created in the future, each such class will have the same voting and other rights described as the other class or classes of such Fund.

Any Trustee may be removed at any meeting of shareholders by a vote of two-thirds of the outstanding shares of the Trust. A meeting of shareholders for the purpose of electing or removing one or more Trustees will be called (i) by the Trustees upon their own vote, or (ii) upon the demand of a shareholder or shareholders owning shares representing 10% or more of the outstanding shares.

TYPES OF INVESTMENTS & RELATED RISKS

The following supplements the information contained in the Prospectus concerning a description of securities and investment practices of the Funds. You should read it together with each Fund's section in the Prospectus entitled "Additional Information about the Principal Investment Strategies of the Funds and Related Risks."

Equity Securities

Equity securities in which the Funds invest may include common stocks, preferred stocks and securities convertible into common stocks, such as convertible bonds, warrants, rights and options. The value of equity securities varies in response to many factors, including the activities and financial condition of individual companies, the business market in which individual companies compete and general market and economic conditions. Equity securities fluctuate in value, often based on factors unrelated to the value of the issuer of the securities, and such fluctuations can be significant.

Convertible Securities

Each Fund may invest in convertible securities. Convertible securities include fixed income securities that may be exchanged or converted into a predetermined number of shares of the issuer's underlying common stock at the option of the holder during a specified period. Convertible securities may take the form of convertible preferred stock, convertible bonds or debentures, units consisting of "usable" bonds and warrants or a combination of the features of several of these securities. The investment characteristics of each convertible security vary widely, which allows convertible securities to be employed for a variety of investment strategies.

Each Fund will exchange or convert convertible securities into shares of underlying common stock when, in the opinion of the Adviser, the investment characteristics of the underlying common shares will assist a Fund in achieving its investment objective. Each Fund may also elect to hold or trade convertible securities. In selecting convertible securities, the Adviser evaluates the investment characteristics of the convertible security as a fixed income instrument, and the investment potential of the underlying equity security for capital appreciation. In evaluating these matters with respect to a particular convertible security, the Adviser numerous factors, including the economic and political outlook, the value of the security relative to other investment alternatives, trends in the determinants of the issuer's profits, and the issuer's management capability and practices.

Warrants

Each Fund may invest in warrants. Warrants are options to purchase common stock at a specific price (usually at a premium above the market value of the optioned common stock at issuance) valid for a specific period of time. Warrants may have a life ranging from less than one year to twenty years, or they may be perpetual. However, most warrants have expiration dates after which they are worthless. In addition, a warrant is worthless if the market price of the common stock does not exceed the warrant's exercise price during the life of the warrant. Warrants have no voting rights, pay no dividends, and have no rights with respect to the assets of the corporation issuing them. The percentage increase or decrease in the market price of the warrant may tend to be greater than the percentage increase or decrease in the market price of the optioned common stock.

Foreign Securities

Each Fund may purchase securities of non-U.S. issuers and securities of U.S. issuers that trade in foreign markets ("foreign securities"). To the extent that foreign securities purchased by a Fund are denominated in currencies other than the U.S. dollar, changes in foreign currency exchange rates will affect: a Fund's net asset values per share; the value of any interest earned; gains and losses realized on the sale of securities; and net investment income and capital gains, if any, to be distributed to shareholders by a Fund. If the value of a foreign currency rises against the U.S. dollar, the value of a Fund's assets denominated in that currency will increase. Correspondingly, if the value of a foreign currency declines against the U.S. dollar, the value of a Fund's assets denominated in that currency will decrease. The performance of a Fund will be measured in U.S. dollars, the base currency for a Fund. When a Fund converts its holdings to another currency, it may incur conversion costs. Foreign exchange dealers realize a profit on the difference between the prices at which such dealers buy and sell currencies.

Each Fund may engage in transactions in foreign securities, which are listed on foreign securities exchanges, traded in the over-the-counter market or issued in private placements. Transactions in listed securities may be effected in the over-the-counter markets if, in the opinion of the Adviser, this affords a Fund the ability to obtain best price and execution. Securities markets of foreign countries in which each Fund may invest are generally not subject to the same degree of regulation as the U.S. markets and may be more volatile and less liquid than the major U.S. markets. The differences between investing in foreign and U.S. companies include: (1) less publicly available information about foreign companies; (2) the lack of uniform financial accounting standards and practices among countries which could impair the validity of direct comparisons of valuations measures (such as price/ earnings ratios) for securities in different countries; (3) less readily available market quotations for the securities of foreign issuers; (4) differences in government regulation and supervision of foreign stock exchanges, brokers, listed companies, and banks; (5) differences in legal systems which may affect the ability to enforce contractual obligations or obtain court judgments; (6) generally lower foreign stock market volume; (7) the likelihood that foreign securities may be less liquid or more volatile, which may affect the ability of the Funds to purchase or sell large blocks of securities and thus obtain the best price; (8) transactions costs, including brokerage charges and custodian charges associated with holding foreign securities, may be higher; (9) the settlement period for foreign securities, which are sometimes longer than those for securities of U.S. issuers, may affect portfolio liquidity; (10) foreign securities held by a Fund may be traded on days that the Fund does not value its portfolio securities, such as Saturdays and customary business holidays, and accordingly, net asset value per share may be significantly affected on days when shareholders do not have the ability to purchase or redeem shares of the Fund; and (11) political and social instability, expropriation, and political or financial changes which adversely affect investment in some countries. These various risks may be greater in emerging market countries.

American Depositary Receipts ("ADRs") and European Depositary Receipts ("EDRs") and other securities convertible into securities of foreign issuers may not necessarily be denominated in the same currency as the securities into which they may be converted, but rather in the currency of the market in which they are traded. ADRs are receipts typically issued by an American bank or trust company which evidence ownership of underlying securities issued by a foreign corporation. EDRs are receipts issued in Europe by banks or depositories that evidence a similar ownership arrangement. Generally, ADRs, in registered form, are designed for use in United States securities markets and EDRs, in bearer form, are designed for use in European securities markets.

Fixed Income Securities

Each Fund may invest in bonds and other types of debt obligations of U.S. and foreign issuers. These securities, whether of U.S. or foreign issuers, may pay fixed, variable or floating rates of interest, and may include zero coupon obligations, which do not pay interest until maturity. Fixed income securities may include:

- bonds, notes and debentures issued by corporations;
- debt securities issued or guaranteed by the U.S. Government or one of its agencies or instrumentalities ("U.S. Government Securities");

- municipal securities;
- mortgage-backed and asset-backed securities; or
- debt securities issued or guaranteed by foreign corporations and foreign governments, their agencies, instrumentalities or political subdivisions, or by government owned, controlled or sponsored entities, including central banks.

Subject to certain limitations, each Fund may invest in both investment grade and non-investment grade debt securities. Investment grade debt securities have received a rating from nationally recognized statistical rating agencies in one of the four highest rating categories or, if not rated, have been determined by the Adviser to be of comparable quality to such rated securities. Non-investment grade debt securities (typically called "junk bonds") have received a rating from nationally recognized statistical rating agencies of below investment grade, or have been given no rating and are determined by the Adviser to be of a quality below investment grade. Each Fund may invest up to 5% of the value of its total assets in debt securities that are rated below A by nationally recognized statistical rating agencies, except RiverPark Short Term and RiverPark CMBS, which will have no limit. Each Fund, with the exception of RiverPark Short Term and RiverPark CMBS, may not invest in debt securities rated below CCC by nationally recognized statistical rating agencies (or unrated debt securities determined to be of comparable quality by the Adviser). There are no limitations on the maturity of debt securities that may be purchased by the Funds. A description of bond ratings is attached to this SAI as Appendix A.

Sovereign Debt Obligations

The Funds may purchase sovereign debt instruments issued or guaranteed by foreign governments or their agencies, including debt of developing countries. Sovereign debt may be in the form of conventional securities or other types of debt instruments such as loans or loan participations. Sovereign debt of developing countries may involve a high degree of risk and may present the risk of default. Governmental entities responsible for repayment of the debt may be unable or unwilling to repay principal and interest when due and may require renegotiation or rescheduling of debt payments. In addition, prospects for repayment of principal and interest may depend on political as well as economic factors.

Securities of Other Investment Companies

Each Fund may invest in the securities of other registered, open-end investment companies and exchange traded funds that have investment objectives and policies similar to its own. Each Fund may also purchase shares of money market funds that invest in U.S. Government Securities and repurchase agreements, in lieu of purchasing money market instruments directly. Any investment by a Fund in the securities of other investment companies, including money market funds, will be subject to the limitations on such investments contained in the 1940 Act. Shareholders of a Fund that holds shares of another investment company will indirectly bear the fees and expenses of that company, which will be in addition to the fees and expenses they bear as shareholders of the Funds.

Each Fund may from time to time rely on Section 12(d)(1)(F) of the 1940 Act with respect to their investments in other investment companies. Section 12(d)(1) of the 1940 Act precludes each Fund from acquiring: (i) more than 3% of the total outstanding shares of another investment company; (ii) shares of another investment company having an aggregate value in excess of 5% of the value of the total assets of the Fund; or (iii) shares of another registered investment company and all other investment companies having an aggregate value in excess of 10% of the value of the total assets of the Fund. However, Section 12(d)(1)(F) of the 1940 Act provides that the provisions of paragraph 12(d) shall not apply to securities purchased or otherwise acquired by the Fund if: (i) immediately after such purchase or acquisition not more than 3% of the total outstanding shares of such investment company is owned by the Fund and all affiliated persons of the Fund; and (ii) the Fund has not offered or sold, and is not proposing to offer or sell its shares through a principal underwriter or otherwise at a public or offering price that includes a sales load of more than $1 \frac{1/2\%}{0}$.

Each Fund may purchase the equity securities of closed-end investment companies to facilitate investment in certain countries. Equity securities of closed-end investment companies generally trade at a discount to their net asset value but may also trade at a premium to net asset value. Each Fund may pay a premium to invest in a closed-end investment company in circumstances where the Adviser determines that the potential for capital growth justifies the payment of a premium. Closed-end investment companies, as well as money market funds, pay investment advisory and other fees and incur various expenses in connection with their operations. Shareholders of a Fund will indirectly bear these fees and expenses, which will be in addition to the fees and expenses of such Fund.

Master Limited Partnerships

The Funds may invest in master limited partnerships ("MLPs"). MLPs are limited partnerships or limited liability companies, whose partnership units or limited liability interests are listed and traded on a U.S. securities exchange and are treated as publicly traded partnerships for federal income tax purposes. Publicly traded partnerships could be treated as corporations to the extent they do not satisfy the gross income test. To satisfy the gross income test and thus qualify to be treated as a partnership for tax purposes, an MLP must receive at least 90% of its income from qualifying sources as set forth in Section 7704(d) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (the "Code"). These qualifying sources include activities such as the exploration, development, mining, production, processing, refining, transportation, storage and marketing of mineral or natural resources. MLPs generally have two classes of owners, the general partner and limited partners. MLPs that are formed as limited liability companies generally have two analogous classes of owners, the managing members. For purposes of this section, references to general partners also apply to members. The general partner is typically owned by a major energy company, an investment fund, the direct management of the MLP or is an entity owned by one or more of such parties. The general partner may be structured as a private or publicly traded corporation or other entity. The general partner typically controls the operations and management of the MLP through an equity interest of as much as 2% in the MLP plus, in many cases, ownership of common units and subordinated units. Limited partners own the remainder of the MLP through ownership of common units and subordinated units. Limited partners own the remainder of the MLP through ownership of common units and management.

An investment in MLP units involves certain risks which differ from an investment in the securities of a corporation. Holders of MLP units have limited control and voting rights on matters affecting the partnership. In addition, there are certain tax risks associated with an investment in MLP units and conflicts of interest exist between common unit holders and the general partner, including those arising from incentive distribution payments. As a partnership, an MLP has no tax liability at the entity level. If, as a result of a change in current law or a change in an MLP's business, an MLP were treated as a corporation for federal income tax purposes, such MLP would be obligated to pay federal income tax on its income at the corporate tax rate. If an MLP were classified as a corporation for federal income tax purposes, the amount of cash available for distribution by the MLP would be reduced and distributions received by investors would be taxed under federal income tax laws applicable to corporate dividends (as dividend income, return of capital, or capital gain). Therefore, treatment of an MLP as a corporation for federal income tax purposes would result in a reduction in the after-tax return to investors, likely causing a reduction in the value of the Funds' shares.

Asset-Backed Securities

The Funds may invest in asset-backed securities issued by private issuers. Asset-backed securities represent interests in pools of consumer loans (generally unrelated to mortgage loans) and most often are structured as pass-through securities. Interest and principal payments ultimately depend on payment of the underlying loans by individuals, although the securities may be supported by letters of credit or other credit enhancements. The value of asset-backed securities may also depend on the creditworthiness of the servicing agent for the loan pool, the originator of the loans, or the financial institution providing the credit enhancement.

Equity-Linked Securities

The Funds may invest in equity-linked securities, including, but not limited to, participation notes, certificates, and equity swaps. Equity-linked securities are privately issued securities whose investment results are designed to correspond generally to the performance of a specified stock index or "basket" of stocks, or a single stock. To the extent that the Funds invest in equity-linked securities whose return corresponds to the performance of a foreign security index or one or more foreign stocks, investing in equity-linked securities will involve risks similar to the risks of investing in foreign securities and subject to each Fund's restrictions on investments in foreign security may default on its obligations under the security. If the underlying security is determined to be illiquid, the equity-linked security would also be considered illiquid and thus subject to each Fund's restrictions on investments in illiquid securities.

Participation notes, also known as participation certificates, are issued by banks or broker-dealers and are designed to replicate the performance of foreign companies or foreign securities markets and can be used by a Fund as an alternative means to access the securities market of a country. The performance results of participation notes will not replicate exactly the performance of the foreign companies or foreign securities markets that they seek to replicate due to transaction and other expenses. Investments in participation notes involve the same risks associated with a direct investment in the underlying foreign companies or foreign securities markets that they seek to replicate. There can be no assurance that the trading price of participation notes will equal the underlying value of the foreign companies or foreign securities markets that they seek to replicate. Participation notes are generally traded over-the-counter. Participation notes are subject to counterparty risk, which is the risk that the broker-dealer or bank that issues them will not fulfill its contractual obligation to complete the transaction with the Fund. Participation notes constitute general unsecured contractual obligations of the banks or broker-dealers that issue them, the counterparty, and the Fund is relying on the creditworthiness of such counterparty and has no rights under a participation notes may be illiquid and therefore subject to the Fund's percentage limitation for investments in illiquid securities. Participation notes offer a return linked to a particular underlying equity, debt or currency.

Equity swaps allow the parties to a swap agreement to exchange the dividend income or other components of return on an equity investment (for example, a group of equity securities or an index) for a component of return on another non-equity or equity investment. An equity swap may be used by a Fund to invest in a market without owning or taking physical custody of securities in circumstances in which direct investment may be restricted for legal reasons or is otherwise deemed impractical or disadvantageous. Equity swaps may also be used for hedging purposes or to seek to increase total return. A Fund's ability to enter into certain swap transactions may be limited by tax considerations. The counterparty to an equity swap contract will typically be a bank, investment banking firm or broker/dealer.

Equity swap contracts may be structured in different ways. For example, a counterparty may agree to pay the Fund the amount, if any, by which the notional amount of the equity swap contract would have increased in value had it been invested in particular stocks (or an index of stocks), plus the dividends that would have been received on those stocks. In these cases, the Fund may agree to pay to the counterparty a floating rate of interest on the notional amount of the equity swap contract plus the amount, if any, by which that notional amount would have decreased in value had it been invested in such stocks. Therefore, the return to the Fund on the equity swap contract should be the gain or loss on the notional amount plus dividends on the stocks less the interest paid by the Fund on the notional amount. In other cases, the counterparty and the Fund may each agree to pay the other the difference between the relative investment performances that would have been achieved if the notional amount of the equity swap contract had been invested in different stocks (or indices of stocks). A Fund will generally enter into equity swaps on a net basis, which means that the two payment streams are netted out, with the Fund receiving or paying, as the case may be, only the net amount of the two payments may be made at the conclusion of an equity swap contract or periodically during its term.

Equity swaps are derivatives, and their value can be very volatile. Equity swaps normally do not involve the delivery of securities or other underlying assets. Accordingly, the risk of loss with respect to equity swaps is normally limited to the net amount of payments that a Fund is contractually obligated to make. If the counterparty to an equity swap defaults, a Fund's risk of loss consists of the net amount of payments that such Fund is contractually entitled to receive. Due to the fact that some swap agreements have a leverage component, adverse changes in the value or level of the underlying asset, reference rate, or index can result in a loss substantially greater than the cost of the underlying asset without the use of leverage. In addition, the value of some components of an equity swap (such as the dividends on a common stock) may also be sensitive to changes in interest rates. To the extent that the Adviser does not accurately analyze and predict the potential relative fluctuation of the components swapped with another party, a Fund may suffer a loss. Since equity swaps are normally illiquid, a Fund may be unable to terminate its obligations when desired. When entering into swap contracts, a Fund must "set aside" liquid assets, or engage in other appropriate measures to "cover" its obligation under the swap contract.

Inasmuch as these transactions are entered into for hedging purposes or are offset by segregated cash or liquid assets to cover the Funds' exposure, the Funds and the Adviser believe that transactions do not constitute senior securities under the 1940 Act and, accordingly, will not treat them as being subject to a Fund's borrowing restrictions.

Restricted Securities

The Board has adopted procedures to determine the liquidity of certain restricted securities, as permitted under an SEC Staff position set forth in the adopting release for Rule 144A under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "1933 Act"). Rule 144A (the "Rule") is a non-exclusive, safeharbor for certain secondary market transactions involving securities subject to restrictions on resale under federal securities laws. The Rule provides an exemption from registration for resales of otherwise restricted securities to qualified institutional buyers. The Rule was expected to further enhance the liquidity of the secondary market for securities eligible for sale under the Rule. The SEC Staff has left the question of determining the liquidity of restricted securities eligible for resale under the Rule for determination by the Trustees. The Trustees consider the following criteria in determining the liquidity of these restricted securities:

- (i) the frequency of trades and quotes for the security;
- (ii) the number of dealers willing to purchase or sell the security and the number of other potential buyers;
- (iii) dealer undertakings to make a market in the security; and
- (iv) the nature of the security and the nature of the marketplace trades.

When-Issued and Delayed and Early Delivery Securities

These transactions are made to secure what is considered to be an advantageous price or yield for the Funds. No fees or other expenses, other than normal transaction costs, are incurred. However, liquid assets of a Fund sufficient to make payment for the securities to be purchased are segregated on the Fund's records at the trade date. These assets are marked to market and are maintained until the transaction has been settled.

Lending of Portfolio Securities

The collateral received when a Fund lends portfolio securities must be valued daily and, should the market value of the loaned securities increase, the borrower must furnish additional collateral to the lending Fund. During the time portfolio securities are on loan, the borrower pays a Fund any dividends or interest paid on such securities. Loans are subject to termination at the option of a Fund or the borrower. Each Fund may pay reasonable administrative and custodial fees in connection with a loan and may pay a negotiated portion of the interest earned on the cash or equivalent collateral to the borrower or placing broker. A Fund does not have the right to vote securities on loan but would terminate the loan and regain the right to vote if that were considered important with respect to the investment.

Temporary or Defensive Investments

During periods of adverse market or economic conditions, or when, in the opinion of the Adviser or sub-adviser, certain abnormal or extraordinary circumstances exist, including, with respect to RiverPark Short Term and RiverPark CMBS, periodic episodes where issuers call a portion of the Fund's portfolio and the Adviser or sub-adviser is unable to locate sufficient portfolio securities in which to invest, a Fund may, as a temporary or defensive measure, invest all or a substantial portion of its assets in high quality, fixed income securities, money market instruments, or it may hold cash or cash equivalents, including investment grade short-term obligations.

Investment grade short-term obligations include securities issued or guaranteed by the U.S. Government, its agencies and instrumentalities, as well as securities rated in one of the four highest rating categories by at least two nationally recognized statistical rating organizations rating that security.

Fixed income securities will be deemed to be of high quality if they are rated "A" or better by nationally recognized statistical rating agencies or, if unrated, are determined to be of comparable quality by the Adviser.

Money market instruments are high quality, short-term fixed income obligations (which generally have remaining maturities of one year or less), and may include:

- Government securities;
- commercial paper;
- certificates of deposit and bankers' acceptances issued by domestic branches of United States banks that are members of the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation;
- short-term obligations of foreign issuers denominated in U.S. dollars and traded in the U.S.; and
- repurchase agreements.

Repurchase agreements are agreements under which a Fund purchases securities from a bank or a securities dealer that agrees to repurchase the securities from a Fund at a higher price on a designated future date. If the seller under a repurchase agreement becomes insolvent, a Fund's right to dispose of the securities may be restricted, or the value of the securities may decline before the Fund is able to dispose of them. In the event of the bankruptcy or insolvency of the seller, a Fund may encounter delay and incur costs, including a decline in the value of the securities, before being able to sell the securities. If the seller defaults, the value of the securities may decline before a Fund is able to dispose of them. If a Fund enters into a repurchase agreement that is subject to foreign law and the other party defaults, such Fund may not enjoy protections comparable to those provided to most repurchase agreements under U.S. bankruptcy law and may suffer delays and losses in disposing of the collateral. Each Fund has adopted procedures designed to minimize the risks of loss from repurchase agreements.

Each Fund's custodian or a sub-custodian will take possession of the securities subject to repurchase agreements, and these securities will be marked to market daily. To the extent that the original seller does not repurchase the securities from the Fund, that Fund could receive less than the repurchase price on any sale of such securities. In the event that such a defaulting seller filed for bankruptcy or became insolvent, disposition of such securities by a Fund might be delayed pending court action. Each Fund believes that under the regular procedures normally in effect for custody of a Fund's portfolio securities subject to repurchase agreements, a court of competent jurisdiction would rule in favor of the Fund and allow retention or disposition of such securities. Each Fund will only enter into repurchase agreements with banks and other recognized financial institutions, such as broker-dealers, which are deemed by the Adviser to be creditworthy pursuant to guidelines established by the Trustees.

Short Sales (other than Options)

Each Fund may effect short sales of securities. A short sale involves the sale of a security that a Fund does not own in anticipation of purchasing the same security (or a security exchangeable therefore) at a later date at a lower price. When selling short, a Fund must borrow the security sold short and will be obligated to return the security to the lender. This is accomplished by a later purchase of the security by the Fund to close its short position. When a Fund effects a short sale, it must maintain collateral in a segregated account consisting of cash or liquid securities with a value equal to the current market value of the securities sold short less any cash deposited with its broker. Other than as noted below, a Fund may not sell a security short if, as a result of that sale, the current value of securities sold short by the Fund would exceed 10% of the value of such Fund's net assets. RiverPark Long/ Short may sell securities short so long as, as a result of that sale, the current value of securities sold short by the Fund would not exceed 50% of the value of its gross assets (including the amounts borrowed) and 100% of the value of its net assets.

The use of short sales is considered a speculative investment practice. The limited use of this practice, however, permits a Fund to pursue opportunities to profit from anticipated declines in the prices of particular securities which in the view of the Adviser are overvalued or are likely to be adversely affected by particular trends or events.

Borrowing

Each Fund may borrow money for investment purposes (which is a practice known as "leverage"), subject to restrictions. Leveraging creates an opportunity for increased investment returns, but at the same time, creates special risk considerations. For example, leveraging may exaggerate changes in the net asset value of a Fund's shares and in the yield on a Fund's portfolio. Although the principal amount of such borrowings will be fixed, a Fund's net assets may change in value during the time the borrowing is outstanding. Since any decline in value of a Fund's investments will be borne entirely by such Fund's shareholders, the effect of leverage in a declining market would be a greater decrease in net asset value than if such Fund did not use leverage. Leveraging will create interest expenses for a Fund, which can exceed the investment return from the borrowed funds. To the extent the investment return derived from securities purchased with borrowed funds exceeds the interest a Fund will have to pay, the Fund's investment return will be greater than if leverage was not used. Conversely, if the investment return from the assets retained with borrowed funds is not sufficient to cover the cost of borrowings, the investment return of the Fund will be less than if leverage was not used.

Use of Options

Each of the Funds may purchase call and put options on securities to seek capital growth or for hedging purposes. Each Fund may also write and sell covered call and put options and purchase and write options on stock indices (such as the S&P 500 Index) listed on domestic or foreign securities exchanges or traded in the over-the-counter market for hedging purposes. Additionally, RiverPark Long/Short may sell uncovered call options on securities and stock indices.

RiverPark Long/Short may invest up to 50% of the value of its assets, represented by premiums paid, to purchase call and put options on securities and securities indices. The Funds may write covered call and put options on securities and securities indices, so long as the aggregate notional value does not exceed 200% of the value of their assets.

An option on a security provides the purchaser, or "holder," with the right, but not the obligation, to purchase, in the case of a "call" option, or sell, in the case of a "put" option, the security or securities underlying the option, for a fixed exercise price up to a stated expiration date. The holder pays a non-refundable purchase price for the option, known as the "premium." The maximum amount of risk the purchaser of the option assumes is equal to the premium plus related transaction costs, although the entire amount may be lost. The risk of the seller, or "writer," however, is potentially unlimited, unless the option is "covered," which is generally accomplished through the writer's ownership of the underlying security, in the case of a call option, or the writer's segregation of an amount of cash or securities equal to the exercise price, in the case of a put option. If the writer's obligation is not covered, it is subject to the risk of the full change in value of the underlying security from the time the option is written until exercise.

Options on securities which have been purchased or written may be closed out prior to exercise or expiration by entering into an offsetting transaction on the exchange on which the initial position was established, subject to the availability of a liquid secondary market.

Options on securities and options on indices of securities, discussed below, are traded on national securities exchanges, such as the Chicago Board Options Exchange and the New York Stock Exchange (the "NYSE"), which are regulated by the SEC. The Options Clearing Corporation guarantees the performance of each party to an exchange-traded option, by in effect taking the opposite side of each such option. Options on securities and indices purchased and written by the Funds may be traded on NASDAQ rather than on an exchange. Any options not traded on an exchange must be traded with primary government securities dealers recognized by the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System.

An option position in an exchange-traded option may be closed out only on an exchange which provides a secondary market for an option of the same series. Although the Funds will generally purchase or write only those options for which there appears to be an active secondary market, there is no assurance that a liquid secondary market on an exchange will exist for any particular option at any particular time.

Reasons for the potential absence of a liquid secondary market on an exchange include the following: (i) there may be insufficient trading interest in certain options; (ii) restrictions may be imposed by an exchange on opening transactions or closing transactions or both; (iii) trading halts, suspensions or other restrictions may be imposed with respect to particular classes or series of options or underlying securities; (iv) unusual or unforeseen circumstances may interrupt normal operations on an exchange; (v) the facilities of an exchange or a clearing corporation may not at all times be adequate to handle current trading volume or (vi) one or more exchanges could, for economic or other reasons decide or be compelled at some future date to discontinue the trading of options (or a particular class or series of options) in which event the secondary market on that exchange (or in the class or series of options) would cease to exist, although outstanding options on that exchange which had been issued by a clearing corporation as a result of trades on that exchange would continue to be exercisable in accordance with their terms. There is no assurance that higher than anticipated trading activity or other unforeseen events might not, at a particular time, render certain of the facilities of any of the clearing corporations inadequate and thereby result in the institution by an exchange of special procedures which may interfere with the timely execution of customers' orders. However, the Options Clearing Corporation, based on forecasts provided by the U.S. exchanges, believes that its facilities are adequate to handle the volume of reasonably anticipated options transactions, and such exchanges have advised such clearing corporation that they believe their facilities will also be adequate to handle reasonably anticipated volume.

Each Fund may also invest in so-called "synthetic" options or other options and derivative instruments written by broker-dealers, including options on baskets of specified securities. Synthetic options transactions involve the use of two financial instruments that, together, have the economic effect of an options transaction. The risks of synthetic options are generally similar to the risks of actual options, with the addition of increased market risk, liquidity risk, counterparty credit risk, legal risk and operations risk.

Options transactions may be traded on domestic and foreign securities exchanges or in the over-the-counter market. Options positions may be of the American or the European variety. An American style option may be exercised by the holder at any time after it is purchased until it expires. A European style option may be exercised only on its expiration date. When options are purchased over-the-counter, a Fund bears the risk that the counterparty that wrote the option will be unable or unwilling to perform its obligations under the option contract. In addition, the Fund may have difficulty closing out its positions in over-the-counter and synthetic options, which could result in losses to the Fund. Over-the-counter option positions and various derivative instruments may be illiquid and, in such cases are subject to the limitations on the purchase of illiquid securities by the Fund.

Options on Stock Indices

Certain options on stock indices provide the holder with the right to make or receive a cash settlement upon exercise of the option, rather than the right to purchase or sell a security. The amount of this settlement is equal to (i) the amount, if any, by which the fixed exercise price of the option exceeds (in the case of a call) or is below (in the case of a put) the closing value of the underlying index on the date of exercise, multiplied by (ii) a fixed "index multiplier." The purchaser of the option receives this cash settlement amount if the closing level of the stock index on the day of exercise is greater than, in the case of a call, or less than, in the case of a put, the exercise price of the option. The writer of the option is obligated, in return for the premium received, to make delivery of this amount if the option is exercised. As in the case of non-cash-settled options, the writer or holder may liquidate positions in stock index options prior to exercise or expiration by entering into closing transactions on the exchange on which such positions were established, subject to the availability of a liquid secondary market.

The index underlying a stock index option may be a "broad-based" index, such as the Standard & Poor's 500 Index or the NYSE Composite Index, the changes in value of which ordinarily will reflect movements in the stock market in general. In contrast, certain options may be based on narrower market indices, such as the Standard & Poor's 100 Index, or on indices of securities of particular industry groups, such as those of oil and gas or technology companies. A stock index assigns relative values to the stock included in the index and the index fluctuates with changes in the market values of the stocks so included.

The purchase and sale of options on stock indices will be subject to risks applicable to options transactions generally. In addition, the distinctive characteristics of options on indices create certain risks that are not present with stock options. Index prices may be distorted if trading of certain stocks included in the index is interrupted. Trading in index options also may be interrupted in certain circumstances such as if trading were halted in a substantial number of stocks included in the index or if dissemination of the current level of an underlying index is interrupted. If this occurred, a Fund would not be able to close out options which it had purchased and, if restrictions on exercise were imposed, may be unable to exercise an option it holds, which could result in losses if the underlying index moves adversely before trading resumes. However, it is a policy to purchase and sell options only on indices that include a sufficient number of stocks so that the likelihood of a trading halt in the index is minimized.

Derivatives Transactions

Rule 18f-4 under the 1940 Act permits a fund to enter into Derivatives Transactions (as defined below) and certain other transactions notwithstanding the restrictions on the issuance of "senior securities" under Section 18 of the 1940 Act. Section 18 of the 1940 Act, among other things, prohibits open-end funds, including each Fund, from issuing or selling any "senior security," other than borrowing from a bank (subject to a requirement to maintain 300% "asset coverage").

Under Rule 18f-4, "Derivatives Transactions" include the following: (1) any swap, security-based swap (including a contract for differences), futures contract, forward contract, option (excluding purchased options), any combination of the foregoing, or any similar instrument, under which the Fund is or may be required to make any payment or delivery of cash or other assets during the life of the instrument or at maturity or early termination, whether as margin or settlement payment or otherwise; (2) any short sale borrowing; (3) reverse repurchase agreements and similar financing transactions (e.g., recourse and non-recourse tender option bonds, and borrowed bonds), if the applicable fund elects to treat these transactions as Derivatives Transactions under Rule 18f-4; and (4) when-issued or forward-settling securities (e.g., firm and standby commitments, including to-be-announced commitments, and dollar rolls) and non-standard settlement cycle securities, unless the applicable fund intends to physically settle the transaction and the transaction will settle within 35 days of its trade date.

Unless it is relying on the Limited Derivatives User Exception (as defined below), each Fund must comply with Rule 18f-4 with respect to its Derivatives Transactions. Rule 18f-4, among other things, requires the Funds to adopt and implement a comprehensive written derivatives risk management program ("DRMP") and comply with a relative or absolute limit on Fund leverage risk calculated based on value-at-risk ("VaR"). The DRMP is administered by a "derivatives risk manager," who is appointed by the Board, including a majority of Independent Trustees, and periodically reviews the DRMP and reports to the Board.

Rule 18f-4 provides an exception from the DRMP, VaR limit and certain other requirements if a fund's "derivatives exposure" (as defined in Rule 18f-4) is limited to 10% of its net assets (as calculated in accordance with Rule 18f-4) and the fund adopts and implements written policies and procedures reasonably designed to manage its derivatives risks (the "Limited Derivatives User Exception").

INVESTMENT RESTRICTIONS

As a fundamental policy, RiverPark Growth, under normal circumstances, invests at least 80% of its net assets (plus the amount of any borrowings for investment purposes) in equity securities of large capitalization companies. As a fundamental policy, RiverPark Short Term invests at least 80% of its net assets (plus the amount of any borrowings for investment purposes) in high yield securities.

A fundamental policy with respect to a Fund cannot be changed without the affirmative vote of a majority of the outstanding voting securities of such Fund. As used in this SAI and in the Prospectus, "a majority of the outstanding voting securities of a Fund" means the lesser of (1) the holders of more than 50% of the outstanding shares of beneficial interest of a Fund or (2) 67% of the shares of a Fund present if more than 50% of the shares are present at a meeting in person or by proxy.



Fundamental Policies of the RiverPark Large Growth Fund

In addition to the 80% policy set forth above, the following fundamental policies may not be changed without approval by the vote of a majority of RiverPark Growth's outstanding voting securities. As a matter of fundamental policy, the Fund may not:

- (1) With respect to 75% of its total assets, purchase a security, other than securities issued or guaranteed by the U.S. Government, its agencies or instrumentalities, if as a result of such purchase, more than 5% of the value of the Fund's total assets would be invested in the securities of any one issuer, or that Fund would own more than 10% of the voting securities of any one issuer.
- (2) Issue senior securities other than to evidence indebtedness, borrowings or short sales as permitted by the 1940 Act.
- (3) Borrow money except that it may borrow:
 - (a) for leveraging purposes,
 - (b) from banks for temporary or emergency purposes, such as to meet unanticipated shareholder redemptions, or
 - (c) by entering into reverse repurchase agreements,

if, immediately after any such borrowing, the value of the Fund's assets, including all borrowings then outstanding less its liabilities, is equal to at least 300% of the aggregate amount of borrowings then outstanding (for the purpose of determining the 300% asset coverage, the Fund's liabilities will not include amounts borrowed). Any such borrowings may be secured or unsecured. The Fund may issue securities (including senior securities) appropriate to evidence the indebtedness, including reverse repurchase agreements, which the Fund is permitted to incur.

- (4) Underwrite or participate in the marketing of securities issued by other persons except to the extent that the Fund may be deemed to be an underwriter under federal securities laws in connection with the disposition of portfolio securities.
- (5) Concentrate its investments in any industry, with the exception of securities issued or guaranteed by the U.S. Government, its agencies, and instrumentalities.
- (6) Purchase or sell real estate or real estate mortgage loans as such, but this restriction shall not prevent the Fund from investing in readily marketable interests in real estate investment trusts, readily marketable securities of companies that invest in real estate, or obligations secured by real estate or interests therein.
- (7) Loan portfolio securities representing more than 25% of its net assets.
- (8) Pledge, mortgage or hypothecate its assets, except to secure borrowings (as set forth above under Investment Restriction 3(a) above), or with respect to a securities lending program. Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein, the Fund may pledge collateral in connection with investments in certain derivative transactions permitted in the Prospectus and SAI.
- (9) Purchase or sell commodities or commodity contracts.
 - 13

Fundamental Policies of the Wedgewood Fund

The following fundamental policies may not be changed without approval by the vote of a majority of the Wedgewood Fund's outstanding voting securities. As a matter of fundamental policy, the Fund may not:

- (1) With respect to 50% of its total assets, purchase a security, other than securities issued or guaranteed by the U.S. Government, its agencies or instrumentalities, if as a result of such purchase, more than 5% of the value of the Fund's total assets would be invested in the securities of any one issuer, or that Fund would own more than 10% of the voting securities of any one issuer.
- (2) Issue senior securities other than to evidence indebtedness, borrowings or short sales as permitted by the 1940 Act.
- (3) Borrow money except that it may borrow:
 - (a) for leveraging purposes,
 - (b) from banks for temporary or emergency purposes, such as to meet unanticipated shareholder redemptions, or
 - (c) by entering into reverse repurchase agreements,

if, immediately after any such borrowing, the value of the Fund's assets, including all borrowings then outstanding less its liabilities, is equal to at least 300% of the aggregate amount of borrowings then outstanding (for the purpose of determining the 300% asset coverage, the Fund's liabilities will not include amounts borrowed). Any such borrowings may be secured or unsecured. The Fund may issue securities (including senior securities) appropriate to evidence the indebtedness, including reverse repurchase agreements, which the Fund is permitted to incur.

- (4) Underwrite or participate in the marketing of securities issued by other persons except to the extent that the Fund may be deemed to be an underwriter under federal securities laws in connection with the disposition of portfolio securities.
- (5) Concentrate its investments in any industry, with the exception of securities issued or guaranteed by the U.S. Government, its agencies, and instrumentalities.
- (6) Purchase or sell real estate or real estate mortgage loans as such, but this restriction shall not prevent the Fund from investing in readily marketable interests in real estate investment trusts, readily marketable securities of companies that invest in real estate, or obligations secured by real estate or interests therein.
- (7) Loan portfolio securities representing more than 25% of its net assets.
- (8) Pledge, mortgage or hypothecate its assets, except to secure borrowings (as set forth above under Investment Restriction 3(a) above), or with respect to a securities lending program. Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein, the Fund may pledge collateral in connection with investments in certain derivative transactions permitted in the Prospectus and SAI.
- (9) Purchase or sell commodities or commodity contracts.

Fundamental Policies of the RiverPark Short Term High Yield Fund

In addition to the 80% policy set forth above, the following fundamental policies may not be changed without approval by the vote of a majority of RiverPark Short Term's outstanding voting securities. As a matter of fundamental policy, the Fund may not:

- (1) With respect to 75% of its total assets, purchase a security, other than securities issued or guaranteed by the U.S. Government, its agencies or instrumentalities, if as a result of such purchase, more than 5% of the value of the Fund's total assets would be invested in the securities of any one issuer, or that Fund would own more than 10% of the voting securities of any one issuer.
- (2) Issue senior securities other than to evidence indebtedness, borrowings or short sales as permitted by the 1940 Act.
- (3) Borrow money except that it may borrow:
 - (a) for leveraging purposes,
 - (b) from banks for temporary or emergency purposes, such as to meet unanticipated shareholder redemptions, or
 - (c) by entering into reverse repurchase agreements,

if, immediately after any such borrowing, the value of the Fund's assets, including all borrowings then outstanding less its liabilities, is equal to at least 300% of the aggregate amount of borrowings then outstanding (for the purpose of determining the 300% asset coverage, the Fund's liabilities will not include amounts borrowed). Any such borrowings may be secured or unsecured. The Fund may issue securities (including senior securities) appropriate to evidence the indebtedness, including reverse repurchase agreements, which the Fund is permitted to incur.

- (4) Underwrite or participate in the marketing of securities issued by other persons except to the extent that the Fund may be deemed to be an underwriter under federal securities laws in connection with the disposition of portfolio securities.
- (5) Concentrate its investments in any industry, with the exception of securities issued or guaranteed by the U.S. Government, its agencies, and instrumentalities.
- (6) Purchase or sell real estate or real estate mortgage loans as such, but this restriction shall not prevent the Fund from investing in readily marketable interests in real estate investment trusts, readily marketable securities of companies that invest in real estate, or obligations secured by real estate or interests therein.
- (7) Loan portfolio securities representing more than 25% of its net assets.
- (8) Pledge, mortgage or hypothecate its assets, except to secure borrowings (as set forth above under Investment Restriction 3(a) above), or with respect to a securities lending program. Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein, the Fund may pledge collateral in connection with investments in certain derivative transactions permitted in the Prospectus and SAI.
- (9) Purchase or sell commodities or commodity contracts.
 - 15

Fundamental Policies of the RiverPark Long/Short Opportunity Fund

The following fundamental policies may not be changed without approval by the vote of a majority of RiverPark Long/Short's outstanding voting securities. As a matter of fundamental policy, the Fund may not:

- (1) With respect to 75% of its total assets, purchase a security, other than securities issued or guaranteed by the U.S. Government, its agencies or instrumentalities, if as a result of such purchase, more than 5% of the value of the Fund's total assets would be invested in the securities of any one issuer, or that Fund would own more than 10% of the voting securities of any one issuer.
- (2) Issue senior securities other than to evidence indebtedness, borrowings or short sales as permitted by the 1940 Act.
- (3) Borrow money except that it may borrow:
 - (a) for leveraging purposes,
 - (b) from banks for temporary or emergency purposes, such as to meet unanticipated shareholder redemptions, or
 - (c) by entering into reverse repurchase agreements,

if, immediately after any such borrowing, the value of the Fund's assets, including all borrowings then outstanding less its liabilities, is equal to at least 300% of the aggregate amount of borrowings then outstanding (for the purpose of determining the 300% asset coverage, the Fund's liabilities will not include amounts borrowed). Any such borrowings may be secured or unsecured. The Fund may issue securities (including senior securities) appropriate to evidence the indebtedness, including reverse repurchase agreements, which the Fund is permitted to incur.

- (4) Underwrite or participate in the marketing of securities issued by other persons except to the extent that the Fund may be deemed to be an underwriter under federal securities laws in connection with the disposition of portfolio securities.
- (5) Concentrate its investments in any industry, with the exception of securities issued or guaranteed by the U.S. Government, its agencies, and instrumentalities.
- (6) Purchase or sell real estate or real estate mortgage loans as such, but this restriction shall not prevent the Fund from investing in readily marketable interests in real estate investment trusts, readily marketable securities of companies that invest in real estate, or obligations secured by real estate or interests therein.
- (7) Loan portfolio securities representing more than 25% of its net assets.
- (8) Pledge, mortgage or hypothecate its assets, except to secure borrowings (as set forth above under Investment Restriction 3(a) above), or with respect to a securities lending program. Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein, the Fund may pledge collateral in connection with investments in certain derivative transactions permitted in the Prospectus and SAI.
- (9) Purchase or sell commodities or commodity contracts.
 - 16

Fundamental Policies of the RiverPark Floating Rate CMBS Fund

The following fundamental policies may not be changed without approval by the vote of a majority of RiverPark CMBS's outstanding voting securities. As a matter of fundamental policy, the Fund may not:

- (1) With respect to 50% of its total assets, purchase a security, other than securities issued or guaranteed by the U.S. Government, its agencies or instrumentalities, if as a result of such purchase, more than 5% of the value of the Fund's total assets would be invested in the securities of any one issuer, or that Fund would own more than 10% of the voting securities of any one issuer.
- (2) Issue senior securities other than to evidence indebtedness, borrowings or short sales as permitted by the 1940 Act.
- (3) Borrow money except that it may borrow:
 - (a) for leveraging purposes,
 - (b) from banks for temporary or emergency purposes, such as to meet unanticipated shareholder redemptions, or
 - (c) by entering into reverse repurchase agreements,

if, immediately after any such borrowing, the value of the Fund's assets, including all borrowings then outstanding less its liabilities, is equal to at least 300% of the aggregate amount of borrowings then outstanding (for the purpose of determining the 300% asset coverage, the Fund's liabilities will not include amounts borrowed). Any such borrowings may be secured or unsecured. The Fund may issue securities (including senior securities) appropriate to evidence the indebtedness, including reverse repurchase agreements, which the Fund is permitted to incur.

- (4) Underwrite or participate in the marketing of securities issued by other persons except to the extent that the Fund may be deemed to be an underwriter under federal securities laws in connection with the disposition of portfolio securities.
- (5) Concentrate its investments in any industry, other than (i) the commercial real estate industry, which will include CMBS and other securities that are secured by or otherwise have exposure to commercial real estate or (ii) securities issued or guaranteed by the U.S. Government, its agencies, and instrumentalities.
- (6) Purchase or sell real estate or real estate mortgage loans as such, but this restriction shall not prevent the Fund from investing in (a) readily marketable interests in real estate investment trusts, (b) readily marketable securities of companies that invest in real estate, or (c) securities or obligations secured by real estate or interests therein and acquiring or selling the underlying real estate as a result of the exercise of rights and remedies of such security interests.
- (7) Loan portfolio securities representing more than 25% of its net assets.
- (8) Pledge, mortgage or hypothecate its assets, except to secure borrowings (as set forth above under Investment Restriction 3(a) above), or with respect to a securities lending program. Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein, the Fund may pledge collateral in connection with investments in certain derivative transactions permitted in the Prospectus and SAI.
- (9) Purchase or sell commodities or commodity contracts.

Fundamental Policies of the RiverPark/Next Century Growth Fund

The following fundamental policies may not be changed without approval by the vote of a majority of the RiverPark/Next Century's outstanding voting securities. As a matter of fundamental policy, the Fund may not:

- (1) With respect to 75% of its total assets, purchase a security, other than securities issued or guaranteed by the U.S. Government, its agencies or instrumentalities, if as a result of such purchase, more than 5% of the value of the Fund's total assets would be invested in the securities of any one issuer, or that Fund would own more than 10% of the voting securities of any one issuer.
- (2) Issue senior securities other than to evidence indebtedness, borrowings or short sales as permitted by the 1940 Act.
- (3) Borrow money except that it may borrow:
 - (a) for leveraging purposes,
 - (b) from banks for temporary or emergency purposes, such as to meet unanticipated shareholder redemptions, or
 - (c) by entering into reverse repurchase agreements,

if, immediately after any such borrowing, the value of the Fund's assets, including all borrowings then outstanding less its liabilities, is equal to at least 300% of the aggregate amount of borrowings then outstanding (for the purpose of determining the 300% asset coverage, the Fund's liabilities will not include amounts borrowed). Any such borrowings may be secured or unsecured. The Fund may issue securities (including senior securities) appropriate to evidence the indebtedness, including reverse repurchase agreements, which the Fund is permitted to incur.

- (4) Underwrite or participate in the marketing of securities issued by other persons except to the extent that the Fund may be deemed to be an underwriter under federal securities laws in connection with the disposition of portfolio securities.
- (5) Concentrate its investments in any industry, with the exception of securities issued or guaranteed by the U.S. Government, its agencies, and instrumentalities.
- (6) Purchase or sell real estate or real estate mortgage loans as such, but this restriction shall not prevent the Fund from investing in readily marketable interests in real estate investment trusts, readily marketable securities of companies that invest in real estate, or obligations secured by real estate or interests therein.
- (7) Loan portfolio securities representing more than 25% of its net assets.
- (8) Pledge, mortgage or hypothecate its assets, except to secure borrowings (as set forth above under Investment Restriction 3(a) above), or with respect to a securities lending program. Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein, the Fund may pledge collateral in connection with investments in certain derivative transactions permitted in the Prospectus and SAI.

Non-Fundamental Policy of the Funds

The following restrictions are imposed by the management of the Funds and may be changed by the Board without shareholder approval at any time. Each Fund may not:

- (1) Hold more than 15% of the value of its net assets, taken at the time of investment, in illiquid securities. Illiquid securities are those securities without readily available market quotations, including repurchase agreements having a maturity of more than seven days. Illiquid securities *may* include restricted securities not determined by the Trustees to be liquid, non-negotiable time deposits, over-the-counter options, and repurchase agreements providing for settlement in more than seven days after notice.
- (2) Invest in derivative securities, other than equity and index options, except that RiverPark Long/Short may invest in swaps for purposes of hedging and for gaining leverage.
- (3) Make loans to other persons, except the Fund may: (a) loan portfolio securities representing up to 25% of its net assets; (b) engage in repurchase agreements; or (c) purchase non-publicly offered fixed income securities. For purposes of this limitation, the term "loans" shall not include the purchase of a portion of an issue of publicly distributed bonds, debentures or other securities

The SEC has taken the position that, for purposes of the restrictions applicable to a fund's diversification, such as those set forth in this section above, investments in securities of other investment companies, including in exchange-traded funds, are considered investments in the portfolio securities of such investment companies.

If a percentage limitation set forth in an investment policy or restriction of a fund is adhered to at the time of investment or at the time a fund engages in a transaction, a subsequent increase or decrease in percentage resulting from a change in value of an investment or position, or a change in the net assets of a fund, will not result in a violation of such restriction. However, if at any time borrowings exceed 33 1/3% of total assets, a fund must reduce its borrowings within three business days thereafter.

For purposes of their policies and limitations, a Fund considers certificates of deposit and demand and time deposits issued by a U.S. branch of a domestic bank or savings and loan association having capital, surplus, and undivided profits in excess of \$100,000,000 at the time of investment to be "cash items."

CERTAIN RISK CONSIDERATIONS

There can be no assurance that a Fund will achieve its investment objective and an investment in a Fund involves certain risks which are described under each Fund's "SUMMARY SECTION - PRINCIPAL RISKS" and "ADDITIONAL INFORMATION ABOUT THE PRINCIPAL INVESTMENT STRATEGIES OF THE FUNDS AND RELATED RISKS" in the Prospectus and under the "TYPES OF INVESTMENTS & RELATED RISKS" section of this SAI.

PORTFOLIO TURNOVER

The table below provides information about each Fund's portfolio turnover rate for the past two fiscal years:

Fund	Fiscal Year Ended September 30, 2022	Fiscal Year Ended September 30, 2023
RiverPark Growth	89%	20%
Wedgewood Fund	21%	15%
RiverPark Short Term	164%	372%
RiverPark Long/Short	51%	17%
RiverPark CMBS	27%	42%
RiverPark/Next Century*	n/a	9%

* The inception date of the Fund was June 30, 2023.

The portfolio turnover rate was higher than normal for RiverPark Short Term in 2023 due to greater than normal refinancing activity in a rapidly rising interest rate environment. The portfolio turnover rate for the other Funds was in line with historical averages.

MANAGEMENT

The Board has the responsibility for the overall management of the Trust and each Fund, including general supervision and review of each Fund's investment activities and its conformity with Delaware law and the stated policies of a Fund. The Board of Trustees elects the officers of the Trust who are responsible for administering the Trust's day-to-day operations.

Trustees and Officers

The Trustees, including the Trustees who are not interested persons of the Trust as that term is defined in the 1940 Act ("Independent Trustees"), and executive officers of the Trust, their ages and principal occupations during the past five years are set forth below.

Independent Trustees

Name, Address and Age	Position(s) Held with the Trust	Term of Office and Length of Time Served	Principal Occupation During Past Five Years	# of Portfolios in the Trust Overseen By Trustee	Other Directorships Held by Trustee During the Past Five Years
Richard Browne 156 West 56 th Street, 17 th Floor New York, NY 10019 (64)	Trustee	Indefinite; since 2010	President, Rector Management Corp (real estate and construction company, since 1986); Partner, Sterling Project Development (real estate and construction) Owners Representative, Queens Ballpark Company, LLC (since 2005)	7	None



David Sachs 156 West 56 th Street, 17 th Floor New York, NY 10019 (57)	Trustee	Indefinite; since 2016	Retired (since 2010); Managing Partner, Hocky Capital, 1996-2010	7	None
Ira Balsam 156 West 56 th Street, 17 th Floor New York, NY 10019 (58)	Trustee	Indefinite; since 2012	Retired (since Jan. 2012); Chief Financial Officer, Avenue Capital Management II, L.P. (group of unregistered investment companies, 2002-2011)	7	None

Interested Trustee & Officers

Name, Address and Age	Position(s) Held with the Trust	Term of Office and Length of Time Served	Principal Occupation During Past Five Years	# of Portfolios in the Trust Overseen By Trustee	Directorships
Morty Schaja 156 West 56 th Street, 17 th Floor New York, NY 10019 (69)	Trustee, President and Chairman of the Board	Indefinite; since 2010	Chief Executive Officer and Managing Partner, RiverPark Advisors, LLC and RiverPark Capital Management LLC (since 2009)	7	None

Name, Address and Age	Position(s) Held with the Trust	Term of Office and Length of Time Served	Principal Occupation During Past Five Years	# of Portfolios in the Trust	Other Directorships Held by Trustee
Paul Genova, 156 West 56 th Street, 17 th Floor New York, NY 10019 (47)	Secretary	Since 2010	Chief Financial Officer, RiverPark Advisors, LLC and RiverPark Capital Management LLC (since 2009); Chief Financial Officer, RiverPark Capital LLC (since 2008)	N/A	N/A

Matt Kelly, 156 West 56 th Street, 17 th Floor New York, NY 10019 (54)	Vice President	Since 2010	Chief Marketing Officer and Partner, RiverPark Advisors, LLC and RiverPark Capital Management LLC (since 2010)	N/A	N/A
Andrew Metzger, One Freedom Valley Drive Oaks, PA 19456 (43)	Treasurer and Chief Financial Officer	Since 2021	Director, SEI Investments, Fund Accounting since 2020; Director, Embark Consulting, from 2019 to 2020; Senior Manager, PwC, from 2002 to 2019	N/A	N/A
Michael Minella, ACA Global Three Canal Plaza, Suite 100 Portland, Maine 04101 (53)	Chief Compliance Officer	Since 2022	Senior Principal Consultant and Fund Chief Compliance Officer, ACA (since 2022); Director of Audit and Risk Strategy & Planning (2021-2022), Vice President and Director, Funds' Treasurer's Office and Investment & Adviser Compliance (2009-2021), Fidelity Investments	N/A	N/A

The Board believes that the significance of each Trustee's experience, qualifications, attributes or skills is an individual matter (meaning that experience that is important for one Trustee may not have the same value for another) and that these factors are best evaluated at the Board level, with no single Trustee, or particular factor, being indicative of the Board's effectiveness. The Board determined that each of the Trustees is qualified to serve as a Trustee of the Trust based on a review of the experience, qualifications, attributes and skills of each Trustee. In reaching this determination, the Board has considered a variety of criteria, including, among other things: character and integrity; ability to review critically, evaluate, question and discuss information provided, to exercise effective business judgment in protecting shareholder interests and to interact effectively with the other Trustees, the Adviser, other service providers, counsel and the independent registered accounting firm; and willingness and ability to commit the time necessary to perform the duties of a Trustee. Each Trustee's ability to perform his duties effectively is evidenced by his experience or achievements in the following areas: management or board experience in the investment management industry or companies in other fields, educational background and professional training; and experience as a Trustee of the Trust. Information indicating the specific experience, skills, attributes and qualifications of each Trustee, which led to the Board's determination that the Trustee should serve in this capacity, is provided below.

Mr. Browne has significant professional experience with complex real estate and significant construction development transactions and management of major commercial buildings. He is an active manager of his personal investments and has extensive financial risk management skills and understanding of financial instruments, markets and strategies.

Mr. Balsam has significant professional experience with risk assessment, accounting and operational matters within the investment industry. His experience includes executive and officer positions with an investment industry accounting firm and a major hedge fund complex, where he also held a leadership position with the valuation committee.

Mr. Sachs has significant professional experience within the investment industry, including as managing partner and co-founder at Hocky Capital, an investment management firm, as well as senior research positions for both sell-side and buy-side investment firms.

Mr. Schaja has over 30 years of investment experience, including as an executive to various investment management companies since 1985. He served as a director of various mutual funds for over 10 years. He has extensive experience in all aspects of the investment management industry, including research, portfolio management, distribution, risk management and compliance. Prior to working in the investment management industry, Mr. Schaja was an economic consultant to Fortune 1000 companies. Mr. Schaja is a Chartered Financial Analyst.

Specific details regarding each Trustee's principal occupations during the past five years are included in the table above. The summaries set forth above as to the experience, qualifications, attributes and/or skills of the Trustees do not constitute holding out the Board or any Trustee as having any special expertise or experience, and do not impose any greater responsibility or liability on any such person or on the Board as a whole than would otherwise be the case.

Leadership Structure and Responsibilities of the Board of Trustees

The Board is responsible for overseeing the management of the Funds. The Board also elects the Trust's officers who conduct the daily business of the Funds. The Board meets at least four times during the year to review the investment performance of each Fund and other operational matters, including policies and procedures with respect to compliance with regulatory and other requirements.

The Trustees interact directly with the Chairman of the Board, each other as Trustees and committee members, the Funds' officers, and senior management of the Adviser and other service providers of the Funds at scheduled meetings and between meetings, as appropriate. Each Trustee was appointed to serve on the Board because of his experience, qualifications, attributes and/or skills as set forth in the subsection "Trustees and Officers," above.

Currently the Board is comprised of four Trustees, one of whom, the Chairman of the Board, is considered an "Interested" Trustee as defined by the 1940 Act. The remaining Trustees are referred to as "Disinterested" or "Independent" Trustees.

The Board does not currently have a designated lead independent trustee. A lead independent trustee would typically serve as a liaison between the independent directors and management between board meetings and would serve as the primary contact for Trust counsel. Instead, the Trust's corporate governance policies include regular meetings of the independent trustees in executive session with Trust counsel but without the presence of the interested trustee or any representatives of the Adviser. In addition, the Audit Committee, the Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee and the Valuation Committee are comprised solely of independent trustees and the Trust's chief compliance officer is independent from the Adviser. The independent trustees meet regularly with the Chief Compliance Officer without the presence of the interested trustee and other members of management.

The Board reviews matters related to its leadership structure annually. The Board has determined that the Board's leadership structure is appropriate because it allows the Board to exercise informed and independent judgment over the matters under its purview, and it allocates areas of responsibility among committees of trustees and the full Board in a manner that enhances effective oversight, without the need for a lead independent trustee.

The Board believes that its structure facilitates the orderly and efficient flow of information to the Trustees from the Adviser and other service providers with respect to services provided to the Funds, and minimizes any potential conflicts of interest that could arise from these relationships and other risks that the Funds may face. The Board further believes that its structure allows all of the Trustees to participate in the full range of the Board's oversight responsibilities. The Board believes that the orderly and efficient flow of information and the ability to bring each Trustee's talents to bear in overseeing the Funds' operations is important, in light of the size and complexity of the Funds and the risks that the Funds face. The Board and its committees review their structure regularly, to help ensure that it remains appropriate as the business and operations of the Funds, and the environment in which the Funds operate, change.

Committees

Currently, the Board has an Audit Committee, Valuation Committee and Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee (the "Nominating Committee"). The responsibilities of each committee and its members are described below.

The Audit Committee is comprised of each of the Independent Trustees (i.e., Messrs. Browne, Sachs and Balsam). The Audit Committee makes recommendations to the Board with respect to the engagement of independent auditors, approves all auditing and other services provided to the company and reviews with the independent auditors the plan and results of the audit engagement and matters having a material effect on the Funds' financial operations. The Audit Committee meets at least two times per year. During the fiscal year ended September 30, 2023, the Audit Committee meet three times.

The Valuation Committee consists of each of the Independent Trustees (*i.e.*, Messrs. Browne, Sachs and Balsam). The Valuation Committee has responsibility for, among other things, evaluating the effectiveness of each of the Trust's and the Adviser's security valuation policy and procedures. The Valuation Committee meets as necessary. During the fiscal year ended September 30, 2023, the Valuation Committee met one time.

The Nominating Committee consists of each of the Independent Trustees (*i.e.*, Messrs. Browne, Sachs and Balsam). The Nominating Committee evaluates the size and composition of the Board, identifies and screens independent Trustee candidates for appointment to the Board and submits final recommendations to the full Board for approval, reviews independent Trustee compensation and expense reimbursement policies, and reviews memoranda prepared by independent legal counsel relating to positions, transactions and relationships that could reasonably bear on the independence of Trustees. The Nominating Committee meets as necessary. During the fiscal year ended September 30, 2023, the Nominating Committee meet one time.

While the Nominating Committee will consider candidates timely recommended by shareholders to serve as a Trustee, the Nominating Committee may only act upon such recommendations if there is a vacancy on the Board or the Nominating Committee determines that the selection of a new or additional Independent Trustee is in the best interests of the Trust. In the event that a vacancy arises or a change in Board membership is determined to be advisable, the Nominating Committee will, in addition to any timely submitted shareholder recommendations, consider candidates identified by other means, including candidates proposed by members of the Nominating Committee or other Independent Trustees. For shareholder recommendations to be considered, a shareholder must provide contact information for the candidate, including all the information about a candidate that would be required to be included in a proxy statement seeking approval of that candidate, and a notarized letter executed by that candidate, which states his or her willingness to serve on the Board if elected.

Risk Oversight

The Board oversees risk management for the Funds directly and, as to certain matters, through its committees. The Board exercises its oversight in this regard primarily through requesting and receiving reports from and otherwise working with the Funds' senior officers, the Adviser, the Fund's independent auditors, legal counsel and personnel from the Funds' other service providers. The Board has adopted, on behalf of the Funds, and periodically reviews with the assistance of the Fund's Chief Compliance Officer, policies and procedures designed to address certain risks associated with the Funds' activities. In addition, the Adviser and the Funds' other service providers also have adopted policies, processes and procedures designed to identify, assess and manage certain risks associated with the Funds' activities, and the Board receives reports from service providers with respect to the operation of these policies, processes and procedures as required and/or as the Board deems appropriate. The Board does not believe that a separate Risk Oversight Committee is necessary for effective risk oversight at this time but intends to continuously evaluate how it assesses risk and will consider again in the future whether any changes to their current structure are prudent.

Compensation

The Trust pays an annual fee to each Trustee who is not an officer or employee of the Adviser, any sub-adviser or the distributor (or any affiliated company of the Adviser, any sub-adviser or distributor) in the amount of \$40,000, plus \$1,000 per additional meeting to the extent the Board meets more frequently than quarterly. Travel expenses of Trustees who are not affiliated persons of the Adviser, any sub-adviser or distributor) that are incurred in connection with attending meetings of the Board are also reimbursed. For the fiscal year ended September 30, 2023, the Trustees received the following compensation from the Trust:

Name of Person	Aggregate Compensation from the Trust	Pension or Retirement Benefits Accrued as Part of Trust Expenses	Estimated Annual Benefits upon Retirement	Total Compensation Paid to Trustees
Morty Schaja*	\$0	N/A	N/A	\$0
Richard Browne	\$40,000	N/A	N/A	\$40,000
David Sachs	\$40,000	N/A	N/A	\$40,000
Ira Balsam	\$40,000	N/A	N/A	\$40,000
			TOTAL	\$120,000

* Denotes Trustee who is an "interested person" of the Trust under the 1940 Act

Trustee and Officer Ownership of Fund Shares

Set forth below is the dollar range of equity securities of each of the Funds beneficially owned by each Trustee and officer as of December 31,

2023:

	A. None
ľ	B. \$1-\$10,000
	C. \$10,001-\$50,000
	D. \$50,001-\$100,000
	E. \$100,001-\$500,000
	F. \$500,001-\$1,000,000
	G. Over \$1,000,000

Name	RiverPark Growth	Wedgewood Fund	RiverPark Short Term	RiverPark CMBS	RiverPark Long/ Short	RiverPark/ Next Century	Aggregate for all Funds
Richard Browne	А	А	А	А	А	А	А
David Sachs	G	А	А	А	А	А	G
Ira Balsam	А	А	А	А	А	А	А
Morty Schaja	G	Е	G	G	G	F	G
Paul Genova	D	С	С	D	D	А	Е
Matt Kelly	G	А	А	А	С	Е	G
Andrew Metzger	А	А	А	А	А	А	А
Michael Minella	А	А	А	А	А	А	А

During the calendar years ended December 31, 2022 and December 31, 2023, no Independent Trustee or immediate family member of such Trustee had:

- (i) any direct or indirect interest in the Adviser, any sub-adviser or the Distributor of the Funds or their affiliates; or
- (ii) any material interest, direct or indirect in any transaction or series of similar transactions in which the amount involved exceeds \$120,000; or
- (iii) any direct or indirect relationship, in which the amount involved exceeds \$120,000 including payments for property or services to or from, provision of legal services to, provision of investment banking services to (other than as a participating underwriting in a syndicate); or
- (iv) any consulting or other relationship that is substantially similar in nature and scope to the foregoing relationships:

in each case described in clauses (ii) through (iv), with (A) the Funds; (B) an officer of the Trust; (C) an investment company, or person that would be an investment company but for the exclusions provided by Sections 3(c)(1) and 3(c)(7) of the 1940 Act, having the same investment adviser or principal underwriter as the Fund or having an investment adviser or principal underwriter that directly or indirectly controls, is controlled by, or is under common control with the Adviser, any sub-adviser of a Fund or the Distributor; (D) an officer of an investment company, or a person that would be an investment company but for the exclusions provided by Sections 3(c)(1) and 3(c)(7) of the 1940 Act, having the same investment adviser or principal underwriter as the Fund or having an investment adviser or principal underwriter that directly or indirectly controls, is controlled by, or is under common control with the Adviser, any sub-adviser of a Fund or the Distributor; (E) the Adviser, any sub-adviser of a Fund or the Distributor; (F) an officer of the Adviser, any sub-adviser of a Fund or the Distributor; (G) a person directly or indirectly controlling, controlled by, or under common control with the Adviser, any sub-adviser of a Fund or the Distributor; or (H) an officer of a person directly or indirectly controlling, controlled by, or under common control with the Adviser, any sub-adviser of a Fund or the Distributor; (excluding routine, retail relationships, including credit cards, bank or brokerage accounts, residential mortgages, insurance policies, etc.). No officer of the Adviser, any sub-adviser or the Distributor, or officers of persons directly or indirectly controlling, controlled by, or under common control with the Adviser, any sub-adviser or the Distributor has served during the two most recently completed calendar years, on the board of directors of a company where an Independent Trustee or immediate family member of such Trustee, was, during the two most recently completed calendar years, an officer.

Control Persons and Principal Holders of Securities

A principal shareholder is any person who owns of record or beneficially 5% or more of the outstanding shares of any Fund. A control person is one who owns beneficially or through controlled companies more than 25% of the voting securities of a company or acknowledges the existence of control. To the Trust's knowledge, as of December 31, 2023, the following persons owned, beneficially or of record, 5% or more of any class of the outstanding shares of the Funds:

RiverPark Large Growth Fund

<u>Retail</u>

Name and Address of Owners of More than 5% of Shares	Percentage Owned	Record or Beneficial Ownership
Charles Schwab & Co. Inc. Special Custody A/C FBO Customers Attn: Mutual Funds 211 Main Street San Francisco, CA 94105-1901	47.67%	Record
National Financial Services LLC For Exclusive Benefit of Customers Attn: Mutual Funds Dept ⁻ 5th Floor 499 Washington Boulevard	29.56%	Record
Jersey City, NJ 07310-2010 Merrill Lynch Pierce Fenner & Smith Inc. For Sole Benefit of Its Customers 4800 Deer Lake Drive E Jacksonville, FL 32246-6486	6.80%	Record

Institutional

Name and Address of Owners of More than 5% of Shares	Percentage Owned	Record or Beneficial Ownership
Shares	r er centage Owneu	Record of Beneficial Ownership
Charles Schwab & Co. Inc.	90.09%	Record
Special Custody A/C FBO Customers		
Attn: Mutual Funds		
211 Main Street		
San Francisco, CA 94105-1901		
Morty Schaja	31.65%	Beneficial*
156 West 56th Street, 17th Floor,		
New York, NY 10019		
H. Matthew Kelly,	6.16%	Beneficial*
156 West 56th Street, 17th Floor,	0.1070	Deneficiai
· · · ·		
New York, NY 10019		

* The owner is a Trustee and/or Officer of the Trust. Shares owned beneficially may also be included as shares held of record by intermediaries listed above.

Wedgewood Fund

<u>Retail</u>

Name and Address of Owners of More than 5% of Shares	Percentage Owned	Record or Beneficial Ownership
National Financial Services LLC For Exclusive Benefit of Customers	30.45%	Record
Attn: Mutual Funds Dept ⁻ 5th Floor 499 Washington Boulevard Jersey City, NJ 07310-2010		
Charles Schwab & Co. Inc. Special Custody A/C FBO Customers Attn: Mutual Funds 211 Main Street San Francisco, CA 94105-1901	27.73%	Record
RBC Capital Markets LLC Mutual Fund Omnibus Processing Attn: Mutual Fund Ops Manager 510 Marquette Ave S Minneapolis, MN 55402-1110	7.75%	Record
Morgan Stanley Smith Barney LLC For The Exclusive Bene of Its Cust 1 New York Plaza Fl 12 New York NY 10004-1965	5.02%	Record

Institutional

Name and Address of Owners of More than 5% of Shares	Percentage Owned	Record or Beneficial Ownership
National Financial Services LLC For Exclusive Benefit of Customers	56.84%	Record
Attn: Mutual Funds Dept ⁻ 5th Floor 499 Washington Boulevard Jersey City, NJ 07310-2010		
Charles Schwab & Co. Inc. Special Custody A/C FBO Customers Attn: Mutual Funds 211 Main Street San Francisco, CA 94105-1901	9.79%	Record
RBC Capital Markets LLC Mutual Fund Omnibus Processing Attn: Mutual Fund Ops Manager 510 Marquette Ave S Minneapolis, MN 55402-1110	8.55%	Record
Morgan Stanley Smith Barney LLC For The Exclusive Bene of Its Cust 1 New York Plaza Fl 12 New York NY 10004-1965	6.89%	Record

<u>RiverPark Short Term High Yield Fund</u>

<u>Retail</u>

Name and Address of Owners of More than 5% of Shares	Percentage Owned	Record or Beneficial Ownership
Charles Schwab & Co. Inc. Special Custody A/C FBO Customers Attn: Mutual Funds 211 Main Street San Francisco, CA 94105-1901	44.79%	Record
National Financial Services LLC For Exclusive Benefit of Customers	35.50%	Record
Attn: Mutual Funds Dept [.] 5th Floor 499 Washington Boulevard Jersey City, NJ 07310-2010		
Vanguard Brokerage Services A/C 11111111 P.O. Box 1170 Valley Forge PA 19482-1170	6.15%	Record

Institutional

Name and Address of Owners of More than 5% of Shares	Percentage Owned	Record or Beneficial Ownership
Charles Schwab & Co. Inc. Special Custody A/C FBO Customers Attn: Mutual Funds 211 Main Street San Francisco, CA 94105-1901	53.15%	Record
National Financial Services LLC For Exclusive Benefit of Customers Attn: Mutual Funds Dept ⁻ 5th Floor	22.71%	Record
499 Washington Boulevard Jersey City, NJ 07310-2010		
Capinco C/O US Bank NA Po Box 1787 Milwaukee, WI 53201-1787	5.90%	Record

<u>RiverPark Long/Short Opportunity Fund</u>

<u>Retail</u>

Name and Address of Owners of More than 5% of Shares	Percentage Owned	Record or Beneficial Ownership
Charles Schwab & Co. Inc. Special Custody A/C FBO Customers Attn: Mutual Funds 211 Main Street San Francisco, CA 94105-1901	42.65%	Record
National Financial Services LLC For Exclusive Benefit of Customers	41.29%	Record
Attn: Mutual Funds Dept [.] 5th Fl. 499 Washington Blvd. Jersey City, NJ 07310-2010		

*

Institutional

Name and Address of Owners of More than 5% of		
Shares	Percentage Owned	Record or Beneficial Ownership
Charles Schwab & Co. Inc.	36.07%	Record
Special Custody A/C FBO Customers		
Attn: Mutual Funds		
211 Main Street		
San Francisco, CA 94105-1901		

Special Custody Account for The Exclusive Benefit of Customers of UBS Financial Services Inc. Attn: Department Manager 1000 Harbor Boulevard Weehawken, NJ 07086-6761	22.08%	Record
National Financial Services LLC For Exclusive Benefit of Customers Attn: Mutual Funds Dept ⁻ 5th Fl. 499 Washington Blvd. Jersey City, NJ 07310-2010	17.69%	Record
Morty Schaja 156 West 56th Street, 17th Floor New York, NY 10019	15.43%	Beneficial*
Pershing LLC 1 Pershing Plaza Jersey City NJ 07399-0001	6.17%	Record

* The owner is a Trustee and/or Officer of the Trust. Shares owned beneficially may also be included as shares held of record by intermediaries listed above.

RiverPark Floating Rate CMBS Fund

<u>Retail</u>

Name and Address of Owners of More than 5% of Shares	Percentage Owned	Record or Beneficial Ownership
Charles Schwab & Co. Inc. Special Custody A/C FBO Customers Attn: Mutual Funds 211 Main St. San Francisco, CA 94105-1901	67.86%	Record
Morgan Stanley Smith Barney LLC For The Exclusive Bene of Its Cust 1 New York Plaza Fl 12 New York NY 10004-1965	14.87%	Record
TD Ameritrade Inc. FBO Our Clients P.O. Box 2226 Omaha, NE 68103-2226	9.47%	Record

<u>Institutional</u>

Name and Address of Owners of More than 5% of Shares	Percentage Owned	Record or Beneficial Ownership
Guggenheim Life and Annuity Company 3u 401 Pennsylvania Pkwy STE 300 Indianapolis IN 46280-1385	31.70%	Record
Charles Schwab & Co. Inc. Special Custody A/C FBO Customers Attn: Mutual Funds 211 Main St. San Francisco, CA 94105-1901	26.55%	Record
Morty Schaja 156 West 56th Street, 17th Floor New York, NY 10019	11.28%	Beneficial*
Joel E Friedlander TR U/A 04/16/2021 Joel E Friedlander Revocable Trust 5624 Kennett Pike Wilmington, DE 19807-1712	7.95%	Record
National Financial Services LLC For Exclusive Benefit of Customers Attn: Mutual Funds Dept ⁻ 5th Floor 499 Washington Boulevard Jersey City, NJ 07310-2010	7.43%	Record
Nori Gerardo Lietz Subject To DST TOD Rules 60 North Harvard Street Rock Center 313 Boston, MA 02163	6.14%	Record
Citi Private Bank 1 480 Washington Blvd., 15th Floor NJ Newport Office CTR 7 Jersey City, NJ 07310-2092	5.90%	Record

* The owner is a Trustee and/or Officer of the Trust. Shares owned beneficially may also be included as shares held of record by intermediaries listed above.

<u>RiverPark/Next Century Growth Fund</u>

<u>Retail</u>

Name and Address of Owners of More than 5% of Shares	Percentage Owned	Record or Beneficial Ownership
Charles Schwab & Co. Inc. Special Custody A/C FBO Customers Attn: Mutual Funds 211 Main Street San Francisco, CA 94105-1901	81.96%	Record

National Financial Services LLC For Exclusive Benefit of Customers	12.92%	Record
Attn: Mutual Funds Dept [.] 5th Floor 499 Washington Boulevard Jersey City, NJ 07310-2010		
Michael A Ball & Cecilia R Ball TR Michael and Cecilia Ball Trust U/A 07/12/2019 16822 S Coleman Street Phoenix, AZ 85045-1209	5.09%	Record

Institutional

Name and Address of Owners of More than 5% of Shares	Percentage Owned	Record or Beneficial Ownership
Thomas L Press Two Carlson Parkway, Suite 125 Plymouth, MN 55447	25.72%	Record
Morty Schaja 156 West 56th Street, 17th Floor New York, NY 10019	36.75%	Beneficial*
Charles Schwab & Co. Inc. Special Custody A/C FBO Customers Attn: Mutual Funds 211 Main Street San Francisco, CA 94105-1901	22.77%	Record
H. Matthew Kelly, 156 West 56th Street, 17th Floor; New York, NY 10019	14.91%	Beneficial*
SEI Private Trust Company Cust Sep IRA A/C Peter M Capouch Two Carlson Parkway, Suite 125 Plymouth, MN 55447	11.02%	Record

* The owner is a Trustee and/or Officer of the Trust. Shares owned beneficially may also be included as shares held of record by intermediaries listed above.

As of December 31, 2023, the Trustees and officers of the Trust, as a group, owned 28.31% of the outstanding shares of RiverPark Growth; 1.52% of the outstanding shares of the Wedgewood Fund; 0.14% of the outstanding shares of RiverPark Short Term; 12.43% of the outstanding shares of RiverPark Long/Short; 10.80% of the outstanding shares of RiverPark CMBS and 51.03% of the outstanding shares of RiverPark/Next Century.

CODE OF ETHICS

The Adviser, each sub-adviser and the Trust have each adopted a Code of Ethics pursuant to Section 204A and Rule 204A-1 under the Investment Advisers Act of 1940 and Rule 17j-1 under the 1940 Act, respectively. SEI Investments Distribution Co. (the "Distributor") has also adopted a Code of Ethics. Each Code of Ethics applies to the personal investing activities of the trustees, directors, officers and certain employees of the Trust, the Adviser, the Sub-Adviser or the Distributor ("Access Persons"), as applicable. Rule 17j-1 and each Code of Ethics is designed to prevent unlawful practices in connection with the purchase or sale of securities by Access Persons. Each Code of Ethics of each of the Adviser and the Trust is included as an exhibit to the Trust's registration statement, which is on file with, and available from, the SEC.

PROXY VOTING POLICIES AND PROCEDURES

The Board of Trustees of the Trust has approved the delegation of the authority to vote proxies relating to the securities held in the portfolios of the Funds to the Adviser. With respect to the Wedgewood Fund, RiverPark Short Term and RiverPark/Next Century, the Adviser has delegated this authority to the applicable sub-adviser.

The Adviser and each sub-adviser have adopted proxy voting policies and procedures which the Board has reviewed and considered, including that the Adviser may engage a third-party proxy voting firm. The Adviser's goal in performing this service is to make proxy voting decisions to vote or not to vote proxies in a manner that serves the best interests of the Funds. To implement this goal, the Adviser has adopted proxy voting guidelines (the "Proxy Voting Guidelines") to assist it in making proxy voting decisions and in developing procedures for effecting those decisions. The Proxy Voting Guidelines are designed to ensure that where the Adviser has the authority to vote proxies, all legal, fiduciary, and contractual obligations will be met and are attached to this SAI as Appendix B.

The Proxy Voting Guidelines address a wide variety of individual topics, including, among other matters, shareholder voting rights, antitakeover defenses, board structures and the election of directors, executive and director compensation, reorganizations, mergers, and various shareholder proposals.

The Adviser and each sub-adviser will each vote proxies in strict accordance with the Proxy Voting Policy and Procedures. The Adviser shall report to the Board on the implementation and administration of the policies and procedures, including proxy votes involving a conflict of interest for the Adviser or sub-adviser and deviations from the stated voting guidelines.

More Information

The actual voting records relating to the Funds' portfolio securities during the most recent 12-month period ended June 30 is available without charge, upon request by calling toll-free 888-564-4517 or by accessing the SEC's website at www.<u>sec.gov</u>. In addition, a copy of the Funds' proxy voting policies and procedures are also available by calling the Funds, toll free, at 888-564-4517, and will be sent within three business days of receipt of a request.

INVESTMENT ADVISORY ARRANGEMENTS

The management of each Fund is supervised by the Board of Trustees of the Trust. The Adviser provides investment advisory services to each Fund pursuant to an investment advisory agreement entered into with the Trust (the "Advisory Agreement").

The Adviser, located at 156 West ⁵6th Street, ¹7th Floor, New York, NY 10019, is a Delaware limited liability company organized on April 16, 2009. It was formed for the purpose of providing investment advisory and management services to RICs (including the Funds). The Adviser is a wholly owned subsidiary of RP Holding Group LLC, a Delaware limited liability company ("RP Holding") and is controlled by Morty Schaja. Mr. Schaja, CFA, is RiverPark's Chief Executive Officer. RiverPark Capital Management LLC, an affiliate of the Adviser, provides investment management services to separate accounts and partnerships. Together, the Adviser and RiverPark Capital Management LLC had approximately \$1.5 billion in assets under management as of December 31, 2023.

Wedgewood provides investment sub-advisory services to the Wedgewood Fund pursuant to an investment sub-advisory agreement entered into with the Trust, on behalf of the Wedgewood Fund, and the Adviser. For the fiscal years ended September 30, 2023, 2022 and 2021, the Adviser paid no sub-advisory fees to Wedgewood pursuant to the terms of its sub-advisory agreement.

Cohanzick provides investment sub-advisory services to RiverPark Short Term pursuant to an investment sub-advisory agreement entered into with the Trust, on behalf of RiverPark Short Term, and the Adviser. For the fiscal years ended September 30, 2023, 2022 and 2021, the Adviser paid sub-advisory fees of \$\$3,341,629, 4,081,820 and \$3,622,648 respectively, to Cohanzick for its services to RiverPark Short Term.

Next Century provides investment sub-advisory services to RiverPark/Next Century pursuant to an investment sub-advisory agreement entered into with the Trust, on behalf of RiverPark/Next Century, and the Adviser. For the fiscal year ended September 30, 2023, the Adviser paid no sub-advisory fees to Next Century for its services to RiverPark/Next Century. RiverPark/Next Century began operations on June 30, 2023.

Under the Advisory Agreement and each sub-advisory agreement, the Adviser and each sub-adviser has agreed to furnish reports, statistical and research services and recommendations with respect to each respective Fund's portfolio of investments. In addition, the Adviser provides office facilities to each Fund and performs a variety of administrative services. Each Fund bears all of its other expenses and liabilities, including expenses incurred in connection with maintaining its registration under the 1933 Act, and the 1940 Act, printing prospectuses (for existing shareholders) as they are updated, state qualifications, mailings, brokerage, custodian and stock transfer charges, printing, legal and auditing expenses, expenses of shareholders' meetings and reports to shareholders. The Adviser pays the costs of printing and distributing prospectuses used for prospective shareholders. Under the Advisory Agreement, the Adviser will receive a monthly fee computed at a fixed annual rate of each Fund's average daily net assets as set forth in each Fund's prospectus.

The Advisory Agreement and each sub-advisory agreement are terminable, without the payment of any penalty, on sixty days' written notice, by a vote of the holders of a majority of a Fund's outstanding shares, by a vote of a majority of the Trustees or by the Adviser. Each of the Advisory Agreement and sub-advisory agreements provides that it will automatically terminate in the event of its assignment. Each sub-advisory agreement provides that it terminates upon the termination of the Advisory Agreement. The Advisory Agreement and each sub-advisory agreement provide in substance that the Adviser or sub-adviser shall not be liable for any action or failure to act in accordance with its duties thereunder in the absence of willful misfeasance, bad faith or gross negligence on the part of the Adviser or sub-adviser or reckless disregard of its obligations thereunder.

The approval of the continuance of the Advisory Agreement between the Adviser and the Trust on behalf of each Fund (other than RiverPark/ Next Century) was approved by the Trustees, including a majority of the Independent Trustees, on August 15, 2023. The approval of the continuance of the following sub-advisory agreements was approved by the Trustees, including a majority of the Independent Trustees, on August 15, 2023: (i) the Wedgewood Sub-Advisory Agreement and (ii) the Cohanzick Sub-Advisory Agreement. The Advisory Agreement between the Adviser and the Trust with respect to RiverPark/Next Century and the Next Century Sub-Advisory Agreement were approved by the Trustees, including a majority of the Independent Trustees, on May 16, 2023. The Advisory Agreement and each sub-advisory agreement have an initial term of two years. The Advisory Agreement and each sub-advisory agreement may be continued in effect from year to year after its initial term, provided that its continuance is approved annually by the Trustees or by a majority of the outstanding voting shares of the Fund, and in each case is also approved by a majority of the Independent Trustees by vote cast in person at a meeting duly called for the purpose of voting on such approval. The Adviser has agreed contractually to waive its fees and to absorb expenses of the Funds to the extent necessary to assure that ordinary operating expenses of the Funds (including all organization and offering expenses, but excluding interest, brokerage commissions, dividends on short sales and interest expense on securities sold short, acquired fund fees and expenses and extraordinary expenses) do not exceed annually an expense cap percentage of each Fund's average daily net assets as follows:

Fund	Class	Expense Cap
RiverPark Growth	Retail	1.25%
	Institutional	1.00%
	Class C	2.00%
Wedgewood Fund	Retail	1.25%
	Institutional	1.00%
	Class C	2.00%
RiverPark Short Term	Retail	1.25%
	Institutional	1.00%
RiverPark Long/Short	Retail	2.00%
	Institutional	1.85%
	Class C	2.85%
RiverPark CMBS	Retail	1.25%
	Institutional	0.85%
RiverPark/Next Century	Retail	1.40%
	Institutional	1.15%

The Funds have agreed to repay the Adviser in the amount of any fees waived and Fund expenses absorbed, subject to certain limitations that: (1) the reimbursement is made only for fees and expenses incurred not more than three years prior to the date of reimbursement; and (2) the reimbursement may not be made if it would cause the annual expense limitation in effect at the time of the waiver to be exceeded. Subject to annual approval by the Board of Trustees, this arrangement will remain in effect unless and until the Board of Trustees approves its modification or termination or the Adviser notifies the Fund at least 30 days prior to the annual approval of its determination not to continue the agreement. This agreement may be terminated with 90 days' notice by a majority of the independent members of the Board or a majority of the Fund's outstanding shares.

In consideration of the Expense Limitation Agreement to which the Adviser and each Fund are parties, each sub-adviser has agreed to waive a portion of its fee or contribute to a portion of the Funds' expenses to the extent that operating expenses exceed the expense limitation. In the case of the Wedgewood Fund, the sub-adviser will waive its sub-advisory fees pursuant to the sub-advisory agreement with respect to the first \$50 million of assets. In the case of RiverPark Short Term, the sub-adviser will reimburse the Fund for 50% of the reimbursed expenses subject to the expense limitation, up to a maximum of \$35,000 per year (over which the Adviser would be responsible). In addition, the sub-adviser will waive its fees by an amount sufficient to cover up to 50% of the fee waivers so long as operating expenses exceed the expense limitation. In the case of RiverPark/Next Century, the sub-adviser has agreed to waive its fees by an amount sufficient to cover 50% of the fee waivers so long as operating expenses and the fee waivers so long as operating expenses and the expense limitation. Any recovery of fees waived and expenses reimbursed permitted under the Expense Limitation Agreement will be shared in proportion to the Adviser's and sub-adviser's share of expenses reimbursed or fees waived.

The following table shows the amount of fees paid by each Fund to the Adviser and the amount of fees waived by the Adviser for each of the three most recently completed fiscal years:

	Fiscal Year ended September 30,								
	(Numbers in '000s)								
		2023			2022			2021	
	Fees Paid (\$)	Fees Waived (\$)	Waiver Recapture (\$)	Fees Paid (\$)	Fees Waived (\$)	Waiver Recapture (\$)	Fees Paid (\$)	Fees Waived (\$)	Waiver Recapture (\$)
RiverPark Growth	236	(10)		391			534		
Wedgewood Fund	178	(26)		233	(6)	1	268		
RiverPark Short Term	5,575			6,695			6,203		
RiverPark Long/Short	798	(33)	3	4,416	(15)		7,272	(23)	
RiverPark CMBS	241	(53)		256	(42)		569	(77)	
RiverPark/Next Century*	4	(27)							

* Commenced operations June 30, 2023.

Securities considered as investments for a Fund may also be appropriate for other investment accounts managed by the Adviser or its affiliates. If transactions on behalf of more than one Fund during the same period increase the demand for securities purchased or the supply of securities sold, there may be an adverse effect on price or quantity. Whenever decisions are made to buy or sell securities by a Fund and one or more of such other accounts simultaneously, the Adviser will allocate the security transactions in a manner which it believes to be fair and equitable under the circumstances. As a result of such allocations, there may be instances where a Fund will not participate in a transaction that is allocated among other accounts. If an aggregated order cannot be filled completely, allocations will generally be made on a pro rata basis. An order may not be allocated on a pro rata basis where, for example: (i) consideration is given to portfolio managers who have been instrumental in developing or negotiating a particular investment; (ii) consideration is given to an account with specialized investment policies that coincide with the particulars of a specific investment; (iii) pro rata allocation would result in odd-lot or de minimis amounts being allocated to a portfolio or other client; or (iv) where the Adviser or sub-adviser reasonably determines that departure from a pro rata allocation is advisable. While these aggregations and allocation policies could have a detrimental effect on the price or amount of the securities available to a Fund from time to time, it is the opinion of the Trustees that the benefits from the Adviser's and sub-adviser's organization outweigh any disadvantage that may arise from exposure to simultaneous transactions. When two or more funds purchase or sell the same security on a given day from the same broker-dealer, such transactions may be averaged as to price.

Each Fund has adopted procedures under Rule 17a-7 of the 1940 Act to permit purchase and sales transactions to be effected between each Fund, other series of the Trust and certain other accounts that are managed by the Adviser. Each Fund may from time to time engage in such transactions in accordance with these procedures.

PORTFOLIO MANAGERS

Conrad van Tienhoven is the portfolio manager responsible for the day-to-day management of RiverPark Growth and RiverPark Long/Short. David A. Rolfe is the portfolio manager primarily responsible for the investment decisions of the Wedgewood Fund. David K. Sherman is the portfolio manager responsible for the day-to-day management of RiverPark Short Term. Edward L. Shugrue III is the portfolio manager primarily responsible for the investment decisions of RiverPark CMBS. Tom Press, Bob Scott, Peter Capouch, Kaj Doerring and Tom Dignard are the portfolio managers responsible for the day-to-day management of RiverPark/Next Century. The following tables show the number of other accounts managed by Messrs. Van Tienhoven, Rolfe, Sherman, Shugrue, Press, Scott, Capouch, Doerring and Dignard and the total assets in the accounts managed within various categories as of December 31, 2023.

Conrad van Tienhoven				
				visory Fee performance
Type of Accounts	Number of Accounts	Total Assets (\$ in millions)	Number of Accounts	Total Assets (\$ in millions)
Registered Investment Companies	-	-	-	-
Other Pooled Investments	-	-	-	-
Other Accounts	1	70.1	-	-

David A. Rolfe				
			visory Fee performance	
Type of Accounts	Number of Accounts	Total Assets (\$ in millions)	Number of Accounts	Total Assets (\$ in millions)
Registered Investment Companies	-	-	-	-
Other Pooled Investments	12	719.5	-	-
Other Accounts	378	435.9	-	-

David K. Sherman				
			with Advisory Fee based on performance	
Type of Accounts	Number of Accounts	Total Assets (\$ in millions)	Number of Accounts	Total Assets (\$ in millions)
Registered Investment Companies	7	1,784.80	-	-
Other Pooled Investments	2	65.8	1	7.1
Other Accounts	6	62.0	-	-

Edward L. Shugrue III				
	with Advisory Fee based on performance			
Type of Accounts	Number of Accounts	Total Assets (\$ in millions)	Number of Accounts	Total Assets (\$ in millions)
Registered Investment Companies	-	-	-	-
Other Pooled Investments	-	-	-	-
Other Accounts	-	-	-	-

Tom Press				
				visory Fee performance
Type of Accounts	Number of Accounts	Total Assets (\$ in millions)	Number of Accounts	Total Assets (\$ in millions)
Registered Investment Companies	1	\$2.0	0	\$0
Other Pooled Investments	1	\$60.9	0	\$0
Other Accounts	31	\$989.9	0	\$0

Bob Scott				
				visory Fee performance
Type of Accounts	Number of Accounts	Total Assets (\$ in millions)	Number of Accounts	Total Assets (\$ in millions)
Registered Investment Companies	1	\$2.0	0	\$0
Other Pooled Investments	1	\$60.9	0	\$0
Other Accounts	31	\$989.9	0	\$0

Peter Capouch				
				visory Fee performance
Type of Accounts	Number of Accounts	Total Assets (\$ in millions)	Number of Accounts	Total Assets (\$ in millions)
Registered Investment Companies	1	\$2.0	0	\$0
Other Pooled Investments	1	\$60.9	0	\$0
Other Accounts	31	\$989.9	0	\$0

Kaj Doerring				
				visory Fee performance
Type of Accounts	Number of Accounts	Total Assets (\$ in millions)	Number of Accounts	Total Assets (\$ in millions)
Registered Investment Companies	1	\$2.0	0	\$0
Other Pooled Investments	1	\$60.9	0	\$0
Other Accounts	31	\$989.9	0	\$0

Tom Dignard				
			with Advisory Fee based on performance	
Type of Accounts	Number of Accounts	Total Assets (\$ in millions)	Number of Accounts	Total Assets (\$ in millions)
Registered Investment Companies	1	\$2.0	0	\$0
Other Pooled Investments	1	\$60.9	0	\$0
Other Accounts	31	\$989.9	0	\$0

Material Conflicts of Interest. Where conflicts of interest arise between the Funds and other accounts managed by the portfolio managers, including unregistered funds, exchange-traded funds or separate accounts, the portfolio managers will proceed in a manner that ensures that the Fund will not be treated materially less favorably. There may be instances where similar portfolio transactions may be executed for the same security for more than one account managed by the portfolio managers. In such instances, securities will be allocated in accordance with the trade allocation policy of the Adviser, or sub-adviser, as the case may be.

In addition to sub-advising RiverPark/Next Century, Next Century manages assets for other separately managed accounts. Certain of Next Century's clients may participate in investment programs that have investment objectives, policies and strategies that are substantially similar to RiverPark/Next Century. Other clients of Next Century may have differing investment programs, objectives, policies and strategies. In general, when a portfolio manager has responsibility for managing more than one account, potential conflicts of interest may arise. Those conflicts could include preferential treatment of one account over others in terms of allocation of resources or of investment opportunities. For instance, Next Century may receive fees from certain accounts that are higher than the fee it receives from RiverPark/Next Century, or Next Century could receive performance-based fees on certain accounts. In addition, the portfolio managers of RiverPark/Next Century will be required to make adjustments to RiverPark/Next Century's portfolio based on daily redemptions and purchases of RiverPark/Next Century, which may create conflicts with respect to separate accounts managed by the same portfolio managers that are not subject to the same daily flows.

Compensation.

RiverPark Advisors, LLC. RiverPark seeks to maintain a compensation program that is competitively positioned to attract, retain and motivate topquality investment professionals. Portfolio managers receive a base salary and are eligible for a cash incentive bonus, an equity compensation opportunity and a benefits package. Portfolio manager compensation is reviewed annually, and the level of compensation is based on individual performance, the performance of the portfolio manager's accounts, including the Fund(s) and contribution to the overall growth and profitability of the firm. Portfolio managers are provided no financial incentive to favor one fund or account over another.

Wedgewood Partners, Inc. Wedgewood seeks to maintain a compensation program that is competitively positioned to attract, retain and motivate topquality investment professionals. As portfolio manager of the Wedgewood Fund, Mr. Rolfe receives a base salary and a benefits package. Mr. Rolfe's compensation plan is reviewed annually. Mr. Rolfe is provided no financial incentive to favor one fund or account over another. In addition, Mr. Rolfe is a substantial equity owner of Wedgewood, and thus receives compensation based on Wedgewood's overall profitability.

Cohanzick Management, LLC. Cohanzick seeks to maintain a compensation program that is competitively positioned to attract, retain and motivate topquality investment professionals. As portfolio manager of RiverPark Short Term, Mr. Sherman receives compensation based on the performance of his accounts, including RiverPark Short Term, and contribution to the overall growth and profitability of the firm. Mr. Sherman is provided no financial incentive to favor one fund or account over another.

Next Century Growth Investors LLC. Next Century seeks to maintain a compensation program that is competitively positioned to attract, retain and motivate top-quality investment professionals. The portfolio managers of RiverPark/Next Century receive compensation based on the performance of the accounts, including RiverPark/Next Century, and contribution to the overall growth and profitability of the firm. In addition, all the portfolio managers are equity owners of the firm. The portfolio managers are provided no financial incentive to favor one fund or account over another.

Securities Owned in the Funds by Portfolio Managers. As of December 31, 2023, the portfolio managers owned the following equity securities in the Funds for which such person serves as portfolio manager:

Name of Portfolio Manager	Dollar Range of Equity Securities Owned (None, \$1 - \$10,000, \$10,001 - \$50,000, \$50,001 - \$100,000, \$100,001 - \$500,000, \$500,001 - \$1,000,000, Over \$1,000,000)
Conrad van Tienhoven, RiverPark Growth	\$100,001 - \$500,000
Conrad van Tienhoven, RiverPark Long/Short	\$100,001 - \$500,000
David A. Rolfe, Wedgewood Fund	\$500,001 - \$1,000,000
David K. Sherman, RiverPark Short Term	\$100,001 - \$500,000
Edward L. Shugrue III, RiverPark CMBS	Over \$1,000,000
Tom Press, RiverPark/Next Century	\$500,001 - \$1,000,000
Bob Scott, RiverPark/Next Century	None
Peter Capouch, RiverPark/Next Century	\$50,001 - \$100,000
Kaj Doerring, RiverPark/Next Century	\$50,001 - \$100,000
Tom Dignard, RiverPark/Next Century	None

DISTRIBUTOR

Each Fund has entered into a distribution agreement with SEI Investments Distribution Co. (the "Distributor"), One Freedom Valley Drive, Oaks, Pennsylvania 19456. Each Fund has authorized the Distributor to use appropriate efforts to solicit orders for the sale of shares of that Fund, including such advertising and promotion as it believes reasonable in connection with such solicitation. The Distributor finances such promotional activities at its own expense.

ALLOCATION OF BROKERAGE

Decisions regarding the placement of orders to purchase and sell investments for the Funds are made by the Adviser or sub-adviser, as the case may be. A substantial portion of the transactions in equity securities for a Fund will occur on domestic stock exchanges. Transactions on stock exchanges involve the payment of brokerage commissions. In transactions on stock exchanges in the United States and some foreign exchanges, these commissions are negotiated. However, on many foreign stock exchanges these commissions are fixed. In the case of securities traded in the foreign and domestic over-the-counter markets, there is generally no stated commission, but the price usually includes an undisclosed commission or markup. Over-the-counter transactions will generally be placed directly with a principal market maker, although a Fund may place an over-the-counter order with a broker-dealer if a better price (including commission) and execution are available.

Furthermore, it is anticipated that most purchase and sale transactions involving fixed income securities will be with the issuer or an underwriter or with major dealers in such securities acting as principals. Such transactions are normally effected on a net basis and generally do not involve payment of brokerage commissions. However, the cost of securities purchased from an underwriter usually includes a commission paid by the issuer to the underwriter. Purchases or sales from dealers will normally reflect the spread between the bid and ask price.

The policy of each Fund regarding transactions for purchases and sales of securities is that primary consideration will be given to obtaining the most favorable prices and efficient executions of transactions. Consistent with this policy, when securities transactions are effected on a stock exchange, a Fund's policy is to pay commissions which are considered fair and reasonable without necessarily determining that the lowest possible commissions are paid in all circumstances. The Board believes that a requirement always to seek the lowest commission cost could impede effective management and preclude a Fund or the Adviser from obtaining high quality brokerage and research services. In seeking to determine the reasonableness of brokerage commissions paid in any transaction, the Adviser may rely on its experience and knowledge regarding commissions generally charged by various brokers and on their judgment in evaluating the brokerage and research services received from the broker effecting the transaction. Such determinations are necessarily subjective and imprecise, as in most cases an exact dollar value for those services is not ascertainable.

In seeking to implement a Fund's policies, the Adviser or sub-adviser places transactions with those brokers and dealers who it believes provide the most favorable prices and which are capable of providing efficient executions. If the Adviser believes such price and execution are obtainable from more than one broker or dealer, it may give consideration to placing transactions with those brokers and dealers who also furnish research or research related services to a Fund or the Adviser or sub-adviser. Such services may include, but are not limited to, any one or more of the following: information as to the availability of securities for purchase or sale; statistical or factual information or opinions pertaining to investments; wire services; and appraisals or evaluations of securities. The information and services received by the Adviser and sub-advisers from brokers and dealers may be of benefit in the management of accounts of other clients and may not in all cases benefit all or any Fund directly. While such services is not determinable and does not significantly reduce its expenses.

Certain broker-dealers, which provide quality execution services, also furnish research services to the Adviser or sub-advisers. The Adviser and each sub-adviser has adopted brokerage allocation policies embodying the concepts of Section 28(e) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, which permits an investment adviser to cause its clients to pay a broker that furnishes brokerage or research services (known as "soft-dollar" benefits) a higher commission than that which might be charged by another broker which does not furnish brokerage or research services, or which furnishes brokerage or research services deemed to be of lesser value, if such commission is deemed reasonable in relation to the brokerage and research services provided by the broker, viewed in terms of either that particular transaction or the overall responsibilities of the adviser with respect to the accounts as to which it exercises investment discretion. Accordingly, the Adviser and sub-advisers may assess the reasonableness of commissions in light of the total brokerage and research services provided by each particular broker.

The Funds paid the following amounts in brokerage commissions during each of the three most recently completed fiscal years:

	Fis	Fiscal year ended September 30, (\$ in thousands)		
	2023	2022	2021	
RiverPark Growth	15	80	26	
Wedgewood Fund	4	5	8	
RiverPark Short Term	101	393	198	
RiverPark Long/Short	85	854	656	
RiverPark CMBS				
RiverPark/Next Century*	1			

* Commenced operations June 30, 2023.

PORTFOLIO HOLDINGS INFORMATION

The Adviser, the Sub-Advisers and the Funds maintain portfolio holdings disclosure policies that govern the timing and circumstances of disclosure to shareholders and third parties of information regarding the portfolio investments held by the Funds. These portfolio holdings disclosure policies have been approved by the Board. Pursuant to such policies, the Board has authorized the Adviser's Chief Compliance Officer to authorize the release of each Fund's portfolio holdings, as necessary, in conformity with the policies. It is the policy of each Fund to protect the confidentiality of material, non-public information about the Fund's portfolio holdings will not be distributed unless there is a legitimate business purpose for doing so and disclosure is made in accordance with the Fund's policy as more fully described below. Neither the Fund nor any affiliated person (as defined in the 1940 Act) of the Fund may receive compensation or consideration of any type in connection with the disclosure of information about the Fund's portfolio holdings.

Disclosure of Portfolio Holdings. Each Fund will publicly disclose the Fund's portfolio holdings in accordance with applicable regulatory requirements, such as the periodic portfolio holdings disclosure in Form N-CSR, Form N-SAR and Form N-PORT filings, with the SEC. These reports are available, free of charge, on the IDEA database at www.sec.gov. In addition, each Fund will disclose complete portfolio holdings monthly on www.riverparkfunds.com as soon as practicable (generally 10 days) after the end of each month. The Fund's portfolio holdings will remain on the website until updated for the next applicable period.

Disclosure of Portfolio Characteristics. From time to time the Funds may make available certain portfolio characteristics (aggregated, statistical-type information that does not identify, directly or indirectly, specific portfolio holdings or subsets of holdings and therefore are not considered "portfolio holdings" as described in this section), such as allocations, performance and risk-related statistics, portfolio level statistics and non-security specific attribution analyses, on request, provided that the distribution of such information is otherwise in accordance with the general principles of the Fund's disclosure policy. Such information, if provided, will be made available to any person upon request. Other information with respect to each Fund may be deemed not to be portfolio holdings information, and may be disclosed without restriction, if, in the reasonable belief of the Adviser's Chief Compliance Officer, the release of such information would not present risks of dilution, arbitrage, market timing, insider trading or other inappropriate trading with respect to the Fund.

Distribution of Portfolio Holdings. Non-public information about each Fund's portfolio holdings may be disclosed on a regular basis to the Board, outside legal counsel and service providers who generally need access to such information in the performance of their contractual duties and responsibilities to the Fund where each such person is subject to duties of confidentiality, including a duty not to share such information with an unauthorized person or trade on such information.

Each Fund or its service providers may also distribute portfolio holdings along with related performance attribution statistics to rating and ranking organizations, mutual fund evaluation services and due diligence departments of broker-dealers and wirehouses that regularly analyze the portfolio holdings of mutual funds in order to monitor and report on certain attributes, provided that: (a) the recipient does not distribute some or all of the portfolio holdings to persons who are likely to use the information for purposes of purchasing or selling Fund shares or Fund portfolio holdings before the portfolio holdings become public information; and (b) the recipient signs a written confidentiality agreement or is otherwise contractually bound by a duty of confidentiality.

Each Fund may also distribute to counterparties and others involved in trade transactions (*i.e.*, brokers and custodians) lists of applicable investments held by the Fund for the purpose of facilitating efficient trading of such investments and receipt of relevant research. In addition, the Adviser or the Sub-Adviser, as the case may be, may distribute to third parties a list of the issuers and securities that are covered by its research department as of a particular date, which may include securities that are held by the Fund as of that date and/or securities that the Fund may purchase or sell in the future; however, in no case will the list specifically identify that a particular issuer or security is currently held by the Fund or that the Fund may purchase or sell an issuer or security in the future.

As of the date of this SAI, the service providers and other parties to whom portfolio holdings are provided include the Adviser, the Sub-Adviser, the Administrator (SEI Investments Global Funds Services), the Custodian (Brown Brothers Harriman & Co.), the Transfer Agent (SS&C Global Investor & Distribution Solutions, Inc.), the Funds' independent registered public accounting firm (Cohen & Company, Ltd.), legal counsel (Blank Rome LLP), pricing vendors (including ICE Data Services, JP Morgan Chase & Co. PricingDirect, S&P, Banc of America BAML via ICE, Bloomberg, LSEG WM, LSEG Refinitiv, and SIX Financial), proxy voting services (Broadridge), financial printers (including FilePoint and Toppan Merrill), database services (including Morningstar) and each of their respective affiliates and advisors. Such parties receive holdings information at a frequency appropriate to their services, which may be as frequently as daily. No compensation is received by the Funds, the Adviser or any sub-adviser with respect to the disclosure of portfolio holdings.

ADDITIONAL TAX INFORMATION

(See also "DIVIDENDS, DISTRIBUTIONS AND TAXES" in the Prospectus)

The following is a summary discussion of the material U.S. federal income tax consequences that may be relevant to a shareholder of acquiring, holding and disposing of shares of a Fund. This discussion does not address the special tax rules applicable to certain classes of investors, such as tax-exempt entities, foreign investors, insurance companies and financial institutions. This discussion addresses only U.S. federal income tax consequences to shareholders who hold their shares as capital assets and does not address all of the U.S. federal income tax consequences that may be relevant to particular shareholders in light of their individual circumstances. In addition, the discussion does not address any state, local or foreign tax consequences, and it does not address any U.S. federal tax consequences other than U.S. federal income tax consequences. The discussion is based upon present provisions of the Code, the regulations promulgated thereunder, and judicial and administrative ruling authorities, all of which are subject to change or differing interpretations (possibly with retroactive effect). No attempt is made to present a detailed explanation of all U.S. federal income tax concerns affecting a Fund and its shareholders, and the discussion set forth herein does not constitute tax advice. No advance ruling has been or will be sought from the Internal Revenue Service ("IRS") regarding any matter discussed in this summary. Therefore, no assurance can be given that the IRS would not assert, or that a court would not sustain, a position contrary to any of the tax consequences described below. Investors are urged to consult their own tax advisors to determine the specific tax consequences to them of investing in a Fund, including the applicable federal, state, local and foreign tax consequences to them and the effect of possible changes in tax laws.

If an entity or arrangement treated as a partnership for U.S. federal income tax purposes holds shares, the U.S. federal income tax treatment of a partner in such partnership generally will depend upon the status of the partner and the activities of such partnership. A partner of a partnership holding shares should consult its own tax advisor regarding the U.S. federal income tax consequences to the partner of the acquisition, ownership and disposition of shares by the partnership.

For purposes of these discussions, a "U.S. Shareholder" means a beneficial owner of a Fund's shares that is any of the following for U.S. federal income tax purposes:

- An individual who is a citizen or resident of the United States or someone treated as a U.S. citizen for U.S. federal income tax purposes;
- A corporation (or other entity taxable as a corporation for U.S. federal income tax purposes) created or organized in or under the laws of the United States, any state thereof, or the District of Columbia;
- An estate, the income of which is subject to U.S. federal income taxation regardless of its source; or
- A trust if: (a) a U.S. court can exercise primary supervision over the trust's administration and one or more U.S. persons are authorized to control all substantial decisions of the trust, or (b) the trust has a valid election in effect under applicable Treasury Regulations to be treated as a U.S. person.

For purposes of this summary, the term "Non-U.S. Shareholder" means a beneficial owner of a Fund's shares that is not a U.S. Shareholder.

Qualification and Taxation as a RIC

Each Fund intends to qualify for and elect the tax treatment applicable to regulated investment companies ("RIC") under Subchapter M of the Code. (Such qualification does not involve supervision of management or investment practices or policies by the IRS.) In order to qualify as a RIC, each Fund must, among other things, (a) derive in each taxable year at least 90% of its gross income from dividends, interest, payments with respect to proceeds from securities loans, gains from the sale or other disposition of stock, securities or foreign currencies and other income (including gains from options, futures or forward contracts) derived with respect to its business of investing in such stock, securities or foreign currencies and net income from interests in "qualified publicly traded partnerships" (as defined in the Code); and (b) diversify its holdings so that, at the end of each quarter of each taxable year, (i) at least 50% of the market value of such Fund's total assets is represented by cash and cash items, U.S. government securities, securities of other RICs and other securities limited in respect of any one issuer, to an amount not greater than 5% of the value of such Fund's total assets and 10% of the outstanding voting securities of such issuer, (ii) not more than 25% of the value of its total assets is invested in the securities (other than U.S. government securities and securities of other RICs) of (A) any one issuer; (B) any two or more issuers that such Fund controls and that are determined to be engaged in the same business or similar or related trades or businesses or (C) any one or more "qualified publicly traded partnerships" (as defined in the Code); and (c) distribute at least 90% of its investment company taxable income and 90% of its net tax-exempt interest income (as defined in the Code, but without regard to the deduction for dividends paid) for such taxable year in accordance with the timing requirements imposed by the Code, so as to maintain its RIC status and to avoid paying any U.S. federal income tax. By so qualifying, a Fund is not subject to Federal income tax if it timely distributes its investment company taxable income and any net realized capital gains. A 4% nondeductible excise tax will be imposed on a Fund to the extent it does not meet certain distribution requirements under a prescribed formula contained in Section 4982 of the Code by the end of each calendar year. The formula requires payment to shareholders during a calendar year of distributions in an amount at least equal to the sum of (1) 98% of a Fund's ordinary income for the calendar year, (2) 98.2% of its capital gain net income (i.e., the excess of its capital gains over capital losses) realized during the one-year period ending October 31 during such year, and (3) certain undistributed amounts neither distributed nor taxed to such Fund during the preceding calendar year. Each Fund anticipates meeting such distribution requirements.



Taxation of U.S. Shareholders

Dividends paid by each Fund from investment company taxable income generally will be taxed to the U.S. Shareholders as ordinary income or, as discussed below, qualified dividend income, as applicable to the extent of such Fund's current or accumulated earnings and profits. Investment company taxable income includes net investment income and net realized short-term gains (if any). A portion of these distributions may be treated as qualified dividend income (eligible for the reduced maximum rate to individuals and other non-corporate taxpayers of 20%) to the extent that a Fund receives qualified dividend income. Qualified dividend income is, in general, dividend income from taxable domestic corporations and certain foreign corporations. Distributions by a Fund from net capital gain (if any) that are designated as capital gains dividends are taxable as long-term capital gains to the extent of such Fund's current or accumulated earnings and profits without regard to length of time the U.S. Shareholder held shares of that Fund. Long-term capital gains also will be taxed at up to a maximum rate of 20% to individuals and other non-corporate taxpayers. Any dividends received by a Fund from domestic corporations will constitute a portion of a Fund's gross investment income. This portion of the dividends paid by a Fund may qualify for the dividends-received deduction for U.S. Shareholders that are U.S. corporations. Shareholders will be informed of the amounts of dividends which so qualify.

Distributions will be taxable as described above to U.S. Shareholders (who are not exempt from tax), whether made in shares or in cash. Shareholders that receive distributions in the form of additional shares will generally be treated as having received a taxable distribution and will have a cost basis for Federal income tax purposes in each share so received equal to the net asset value of a share of a Fund on the reinvestment date.

Each Fund will inform shareholders of the amount of their ordinary income dividends and capital gain distributions, if any, at the time they are paid and will advise you of their tax status for federal income tax purposes, including what portion of the distributions will be qualified dividend income, shortly after the close of each calendar year.

Distributions by each Fund result in a reduction in the net asset value of that Fund's shares. Should a distribution reduce the net asset value below a U.S. Shareholder's cost basis, such distribution, if made from the Fund's earnings and profits, nevertheless would be taxable as ordinary income or capital gain as described above to U.S. Shareholders (who are not exempt from tax), even though, from an investment standpoint, it may constitute a return of capital. In particular, investors should be careful to consider the tax implications of buying shares just prior to a distribution. The price of shares purchased at that time includes the amount of the forthcoming distribution. Those purchasing just prior to a distribution will then receive, what is in effect, a return of capital upon the distribution which will nevertheless be taxable to U.S. Shareholders who are subject to such taxes.

Upon a sale or exchange of its shares, a U.S. Shareholder will realize a taxable gain or loss depending on its tax basis in the shares. Such gain or loss will be treated as a capital gain or loss if the shares are capital assets in the investor's hands and will be a long-term capital gain or loss if the shares have been held for more than one year. Otherwise, the gain or loss on the taxable disposition of Fund shares will be treated as short-term capital gain or loss. Generally, any loss realized on a sale or exchange will be disallowed to the extent shares disposed of are replaced within a period of sixty-one days beginning thirty days before and ending thirty days after the shares are disposed of. Any loss realized by a U.S. Shareholder on the sale of shares of a Fund held by the U.S. Shareholder for six months or less will be disallowed to the extent of any exempt interest dividends received by the U.S. Shareholder with respect to such shares and will be treated for tax purposes as a long-term capital loss to the extent of any distributions of net capital gains received by the shareholder with respect to such shares.

All dividends, whether received in shares or cash, must be reported by each U.S. Shareholder on their Federal income tax return.

Distributions in excess of a Fund's earnings and profits first will be treated as a return of capital. A return of capital is not taxable but will reduce a U.S. Shareholder's tax basis in its shares of such Fund and, after the tax basis is reduced to zero, the amount of the distribution in excess of such Fund's earnings and profits and the U.S. Shareholder's adjusted tax basis will constitute capital gains to such shareholder (and will generally be long-term capital gain if such shareholder has held the applicable shares for more than one year).

Each shareholder should consult their own tax adviser to determine the state and local tax implications of a Fund's distributions.

Backup Withholding

Shareholders who fail to furnish their taxpayer identification numbers to a Fund and to certify as to its correctness and certain other shareholders may be subject to a Federal income tax backup withholding requirement on dividends, distributions of capital gains and redemption proceeds paid to them by a Fund. The backup withholding rate is currently 24%. Legislation may be enacted which provides for a different rate. If the backup withholding provisions are applicable, any such dividends or capital gain distributions to these shareholders, whether taken in cash or reinvested in additional shares, and any redemption proceeds will be reduced by the amounts required to be withheld. Investors may wish to consult their own tax advisers about the applicability of the backup withholding provisions. The foregoing discussion relates solely to U.S. Federal income tax law as applicable to U.S. Shareholders. It does not reflect the special tax consequences to certain taxpayers (e.g., banks, insurance companies, tax exempt organizations and foreign persons). Shareholders are encouraged to consult their own tax advisers regarding specific questions relating to Federal, state and local tax consequences of investing in shares of a Fund.

Medicare Contribution Tax on Unearned Income

A U.S. Shareholder that is an individual or estate, or a trust that does not fall into a special class of trusts that is exempt from such tax, will be subject to a 3.8% tax on the lesser of (1) the U.S. Shareholder's "net investment income" for the relevant taxable year and (2) the excess of the U.S. Shareholder's modified adjusted gross income for the taxable year over a certain threshold (which, in the case of individuals, will be between \$125,000 and \$250,000 depending on the individual's filing status). A U.S. Shareholder's "net investment income" may generally include portfolio income (such as interest and dividends), and income and net gains from "passive activities" (as defined in the Code), unless such income or net gains are derived in the ordinary course of the conduct of a trade or business (other than a trade or business that consists of certain passive or trading activities). If you are a U.S. Shareholder that is an individual, estate or trust, you should consult your tax advisors regarding the applicability of the Medicare tax to your ownership and disposition of an Interest.

Taxation of Non-U.S. Shareholders

Dividends paid to a Non-U.S. Shareholder generally will be subject to U.S. withholding tax at a 30% rate or a reduced rate specified by an applicable income tax treaty. If a Non-U.S. Shareholder is eligible for a reduced rate of withholding tax under an applicable tax treaty, the Non-U.S. Shareholder will be required to provide an applicable IRS Form W-8 certifying its entitlement to benefits under the treaty in order to obtain a reduced rate of withholding tax. However, if the distributions are effectively connected with a U.S. trade or business of the Non-U.S. Shareholder (or, if an income tax treaty applies, attributable to a permanent establishment in the United States of the Non-U.S. Shareholder), then the distributions will be subject to U.S. federal income tax at the rates applicable to U.S. persons, plus, in certain cases where the Non-U.S. Shareholder is a corporation, a branch profits tax at a 30% rate (or lower rate provided in an applicable treaty). If the Non-U.S. Shareholder is subject to such U.S. income tax on a distribution, then a Fund is not required to withhold U.S. federal tax if the Non-U.S. Shareholder complies with applicable certification and disclosure requirements.

Special certification requirements apply to a Non-U.S. Shareholder that is a foreign partnership or a foreign trust, and such entities are urged to consult their own tax advisors.

Code Section 871(k) provides certain "look-through" treatment to Non-U.S. Shareholders, permitting interest-related dividends and short-term capital gains not to be subject to U.S. withholding tax.

Special U.S. federal income tax rules will apply to Non-U.S. Shareholders that hold shares in the Funds. Non-U.S. Shareholders should consult their own tax advisors to determine the U.S. federal, state, local and other tax consequences that may be relevant to them.

FATCA

The Hiring Incentives to Restore Employment Act of March 2010 (the "HIRE Act"), including the Foreign Account Tax Compliance Act ("FATCA"), Sections 1471 through 1474 of the Code, and Treasury regulations promulgated thereunder, generally provides that a 30% withholding tax may be imposed on payments of U.S. source income, such as U.S. source interest and dividends, to certain non-U.S. entities unless such entities enter into an agreement with the IRS to disclose the name, address and taxpayer identification number of certain U.S. persons that own, directly or indirectly, interests in such entities, as well as certain other information relating to such interests. Non-U.S. shareholders are encouraged to consult with their own tax advisors regarding the possible implications and obligations of FATCA and the HIRE Act. While withholding under FATCA would have applied also to payments of gross proceeds from the sale or other disposition of shares on or after January 1, 2019, recently proposed Treasury regulations until final Treasury regulations are issued.

Cost Basis Reporting

Federal law requires that mutual fund companies report their shareholders' cost basis, gain/loss, and holding period to the IRS on their shareholders' Consolidated Form 1099s when "covered" securities are sold. Covered securities are any RIC and/or dividend reinvestment plan shares acquired on or after January 1, 2012.

The Funds have chosen average cost as their standing (default) tax lot identification method for all shareholders. A tax lot identification method is the way each Fund will determine which specific shares are deemed to be sold when there are multiple purchases on different dates at differing net asset values, and the entire position is not sold at one time. The Funds' standing tax lot identification method is the method covered shares will be reported on your Consolidated Form 1099 if you do not select a specific tax lot identification method. You may choose a method different than the Funds' standing method and will be able to do so at the time of your purchase or upon the sale of covered shares. Please refer to the appropriate IRS regulations or consult your tax advisor with regard to your personal circumstances.

For those securities defined as "covered" under current IRS cost basis tax reporting regulations, each Fund is responsible for maintaining accurate cost basis and tax lot information for tax reporting purposes. The Funds are not responsible for the reliability or accuracy of the information for those securities that are not "covered." The Funds and their service providers do not provide tax advice. You should consult independent sources, which may include a tax professional, with respect to any decisions you may make with respect to choosing a tax lot identification method.

Special Tax Considerations

The Funds maintain accounts and calculate income in U.S. dollars. In general, a Fund's transactions in foreign currency denominated debt obligations and certain foreign currency options, futures contracts, and forward contracts (and similar instruments) may give rise to ordinary income or loss to the extent such income or loss results from fluctuations in value of a foreign currency.

Any Fund's transactions in foreign currencies, forward contracts, options and futures contracts (including options and futures contracts on foreign currencies) are subject to special provisions of the Code that, among other things, may affect the character of gains and losses of a Fund (i.e., may affect whether gains or losses are ordinary or capital), accelerate recognition of income to a Fund and defer Fund losses. These rules could therefore affect the character, amount and timing of distributions to shareholders. These provisions also (a) require each Fund to mark-to-market certain types of positions in its portfolio (i.e., treat them as if they were closed out) and (b) may cause each Fund to recognize income without receiving cash with which to pay dividends or make distributions in amounts necessary to satisfy the distribution requirements for avoiding U.S. Federal income and excise taxes. Each Fund will monitor its transactions, make appropriate tax elections and make appropriate entries in its books and records when it acquires any foreign currency, forward contract, option, futures contract or hedged investment in order to mitigate the effect of these rules. Each Fund anticipates that its hedging activities, if any, will not adversely affect its RIC status.

Income received by a Fund from sources within various foreign countries may be subject to foreign income tax and withholding. If more than 50% of the value of a Fund's total assets at the close of its taxable year consists of the stock or securities of foreign corporations that Fund may elect to "pass through" to its shareholders the amount of foreign income taxes paid by the Fund. Pursuant to such election, shareholders would be required: (i) to treat a proportionate share of dividends paid by a Fund which represent foreign source income received by the Fund plus the foreign taxes paid by the Fund as foreign source income; and (ii) either to deduct their pro-rata share of foreign taxes in computing their taxable income, or to use it as a foreign tax credit against Federal income taxes (but not both). A shareholder must hold his or her shares (without protection from risk of loss) on the ex-dividend date and for at least 15 more days during the 30-day period surrounding the ex-dividend date to be eligible to claim a foreign tax credit with respect to a gain dividend. No deduction for foreign taxes could be claimed by a shareholder who does not itemize deductions.

Each Fund may invest in equity interests of certain entities that may qualify as "passive foreign investment companies." Generally, the income of such companies may become taxable to a Fund prior to the receipt of distributions, or, alternatively, income taxes and interest charges may be imposed on a Fund on "excess distributions" received by such Fund or on gain from the disposition of such investments by such Fund. The Code generally allows the Funds to elect to mark-to-market and recognize gains on such investments at its taxable year-end. Application of these rules may cause a Fund to recognize income without receiving cash with which to pay dividends or make distributions in amounts necessary to satisfy the distribution requirements for avoiding U.S. Federal income and excise taxes. Each Fund will monitor its investments in equity interests in "passive foreign investment companies," if any, to ensure its ability to comply with these distribution requirements.

The foregoing is only a general discussion of some of the special tax considerations that may apply to a Fund. Shareholders in a Fund are advised to consult with their own tax advisers with respect to the tax considerations, including federal, state and local and foreign tax considerations.

NET ASSET VALUE

The following information supplements that set forth in the Funds' Prospectus in the Sections titled "HOW TO BUY SHARES and "HOW THE FUNDS VALUE THEIR SHARES."

The net asset value of a Fund's shares will fluctuate and is determined as of the close of trading on the NYSE (usually 4:00 p.m., Eastern time) each business day.

The net asset value per share is computed by dividing the value of the securities held by a Fund plus any cash or other assets (including interest and dividends accrued but not yet received) minus all liabilities (including accrued expenses) by the total number of shares in that Fund outstanding at such time, as shown below:

 Net Assets
 =
 Net Asset Value per share

 Shares Outstanding
 =
 Net Asset Value per share

Equity securities listed on a national securities exchange or traded on the NASDAQ system are valued on their last sale price. Portfolio securities traded on NASDAQ will be valued at the NASDAQ Official Closing Price on each business day. If there is no such reported sale on an exchange or NASDAQ, the portfolio security will be valued at the mean between the most recent quoted bid and asked price. Price information on listed securities is taken from the exchange where the security is primarily traded. Other equity securities and debt securities for which market quotations are readily available are valued at the mean between their bid and asked price, except that debt securities maturing within 60 days are valued on an amortized cost basis. Debt securities are valued according to the broadest and most representative market, which will ordinarily be other-the-counter. Debt securities for which market or independent pricing agent quotations are not readily available are valued as the Funds' "Valuation Designee" in accordance with Rule 2a-5 of the 1940 Act. Such fair value determinations are made by the Valuation Designee pursuant to procedures approved by the Board.

To the extent that a Fund invests in non-U.S. dollar denominated securities, the value of all assets and liabilities not denominated in United States dollars will be translated into United States dollars at the rates of the currency in which such a security is denominated against United States dollars last quoted by any major bank. If such quotations are not available, the rate of exchange will be determined in accordance with policies established by the Trust. Trading in securities on European and Far Eastern securities exchanges and "over-the-counter" markets is normally completed well before the close of business on each business day in New York. In addition, European or Far Eastern securities trading generally or in a particular country or countries may not take place on all business days in New York. Furthermore, trading takes place in various foreign markets on days which are not business days in New York and on which net asset value is not calculated. Such calculation does not take place contemporaneously with the determination of the prices of the majority of the portfolio securities used in such calculation. Events affecting the values of portfolio securities that occur between the time their prices are determined and the close of the NYSE will not be reflected in a Fund's calculation of net asset value unless the Trustees deem that the particular event would materially affect net asset value, in which case an adjustment will be made. Securities transactions are accounted for on the trade date, the date the order to buy or sell is executed. Dividend income and other distributions are recorded on the ex-dividend date, except certain dividends and distributions from foreign securities which are recorded as soon as a Fund is informed after the ex-dividend date.

PURCHASE OF SHARES

No sales charges are imposed when you purchase shares of the Funds. You may purchase shares of each Fund at net asset value as described in the Prospectus or through your financial intermediary. Shares will be issued at the net asset value per share next computed after the receipt of your purchase request, together with payment in the amount of the purchase. Stock certificates will not be issued. Instead, your ownership of shares will be reflected in your account records with the Fund(s).

ANTI-MONEY LAUNDERING PROGRAM

The Trust has established an Anti-Money Laundering Compliance Program (the "Program") as required by the Uniting and Strengthening America by Providing Appropriate Tools Required to Intercept and Obstruct Terrorism Act of 2001 ("USA PATRIOT Act"). To ensure compliance with this law, the Trust's Program provides for the development of internal practices, procedures and controls, designation of anti-money laundering compliance officers, an ongoing training program and an independent audit function by Fund personnel or an outside third party to determine the effectiveness of the Program.

Procedures to implement the Program include, but are not limited to, determining that the Funds' Distributor and transfer agent have established proper anti-money laundering procedures, reporting suspicious and/or fraudulent activity and a complete and thorough review of all new opening account applications. The Funds will not transact business with any person or entity whose identity cannot be adequately verified under the provisions of the USA PATRIOT Act.

As a result of the Program, the Trust may be required to "freeze" the account of a shareholder if the shareholder appears to be involved in suspicious activity or if certain account information matches information on government lists of known terrorists or other suspicious persons, or the Trust may be required to transfer the account or proceeds of the account to a governmental agency.

REDEMPTIONS

You may redeem shares of the Funds on any day the NYSE is open, either directly as described in the Prospectus or through your financial intermediary. Transactions received, in good order, before the close of trading on the NYSE (usually 4:00 p.m. Eastern Time) will receive the net asset value on that day. Redemption proceeds generally will be sent to you within seven days of the receipt of the redemption request. However, if shares have recently been purchased by check, redemption proceeds will not be sent until your check has been collected (which may take up to fifteen business days). Once a redemption request has been placed, it is irrevocable and may not be modified or canceled. Redemption requests received after market close (usually 4:00 p.m. Eastern time) will be processed using the net asset value per share determined on the next business day. Brokers and other financial intermediaries may charge a fee for handling redemption requests. Under unusual circumstances, the Fund may suspend redemptions or postpone payment for up to seven days or longer, as permitted by applicable law. The Fund generally expects to meet redemption requests by relying on its holdings of cash or cash equivalents or through the sale of portfolio securities. Under stressed market conditions, the Fund may meet redemption requests by utilizing a line of credit or by other borrowing.

Tools to Combat Frequent Transactions

The Funds are intended for long-term investors. The Funds discourage excessive, short-term trading and other abusive trading practices that may disrupt portfolio management strategies and harm fund performance. While not specifically unlawful, the practice utilized by short-term traders to time their investments and redemptions of Fund shares with certain market-driven events can create substantial cash flows. These cash flows can be disruptive to the portfolio manager's attempts to achieve a Fund's objectives. Further, frequent short-term trading of Fund shares drives up the Funds' transaction costs to the detriment of the remaining shareholders.

Funds that invest in overseas securities, where market timers may seek to take advantage of time zone differences, and Funds that invest in investments that are not frequently traded may be targets of market timers.

For these reasons, the Funds use a variety of techniques to monitor for and detect abusive trading practices. The Funds do not accommodate "market timers" and discourage excessive, short-term trading and other abusive trading practices that may disrupt portfolio management strategies and harm fund performance. The Board of Trustees has developed and adopted a market timing policy which takes steps to reduce the frequency and effect of these activities in each Fund. These steps include monitoring trading activity and using fair value pricing, as approved by the Board of Trustees, when the Adviser determines current market prices are not readily available. These techniques may change from time to time as determined by the Funds in their sole discretion.

Trading Practices. Currently, the Funds reserve the right, in their sole discretion, to identify trading practices as abusive. The Funds may deem the sale of all or a substantial portion of a shareholder's purchase of fund shares to be abusive. In addition, the Funds reserve the right to reject purchase and exchange requests by any investor or group of investors for any reason without prior notice, including, in particular, if the Funds or the Adviser reasonably believes that the trading activity would be harmful or disruptive to the Fund(s).

The Funds monitor selected trades in an effort to detect excessive short-term trading activities. If, as a result of this monitoring, the Funds believe that a shareholder has engaged in excessive short-term trading, they may, in their discretion, ask the shareholder to stop such activities or refuse to process purchases or exchanges in the shareholder's accounts. In making such judgments, the Funds seek to act in a manner that they believe is consistent with the best interests of shareholders.

Due to the complexity and subjectivity involved in identifying abusive trading activity and the volume of shareholder transactions the Funds handle, there can be no assurance that the Funds' efforts will identify all trades or trading practices that may be considered abusive. In addition, the Funds' ability to monitor trades that are placed by individual shareholders within group, or omnibus, accounts maintained by financial intermediaries is severely limited because the Funds do not have simultaneous access to the underlying shareholder account information. In this regard, in compliance with Rule 22c-2 of the 1940 Act, as amended, the Funds have entered into Information Sharing Agreements with financial intermediaries pursuant to which these financial intermediaries are required to provide to the Funds, at each Fund's request, certain customer and identity trading information relating to its customers investing in a Fund through non-disclosed or omnibus accounts. The Funds will use this information to attempt to identify abusive trading practices. Financial intermediaries are contractually required to follow any instructions from the Funds to restrict or prohibit future purchases from customers that are found to have engaged in abusive trading in violation of a Fund's policies. However, the Funds cannot guarantee the accuracy of the information provided to them from financial intermediaries and cannot ensure that they will always be able to detect abusive trading practices that occur through non-disclosed and omnibus accounts. As a consequence, a Fund's ability to monitor and discourage abusive trading practices in omnibus accounts may be limited.

SERVICE PROVIDERS

Distributor

The Distributor, SEI Investments Distribution Co. ("SIDCO" or "Distributor"), serves as each Fund's principal underwriter. The Distributor is not obligated to sell any specific number of shares and will purchase shares for resale only against orders for shares. Under the agreement between each Fund and the Distributor, the Funds have agreed to indemnify the Distributor for certain losses and liabilities, in the absence of its willful misfeasance, bad faith, gross negligence or reckless disregard of its obligations thereunder, against certain civil liabilities, including liabilities arising under the 1933 Act.

Transfer Agent

SS&C Global Investor & Distribution Solutions, Inc., 333 West 11th Street, 5th Floor, Kansas City, Missouri 64105, provides transfer agency and dividend disbursement services to the Trust and each of the Funds.

Administrator

SEI Investments Global Funds Services, One Freedom Valley Drive, Oaks, Pennsylvania 19456, provides fund administration services to the Trust and each of the Funds. These services include assisting in the supervision of all aspects of the operations of the Funds (except those performed by the Adviser or the custodian); preparing certain periodic reports; assisting in the preparation of tax returns; and preparing materials for use in connection with meetings of Trustees and shareholders. The Funds paid the following fund administration fees during each of the three most recently completed fiscal years:

		Fiscal year ended September 30, (\$ in thousands)		
	2023	2022	2021	
RiverPark Growth	21	34	45	
Wedgewood Fund	16	21	23	
RiverPark Short Term	502	578	528	
RiverPark Long/Short	31	164	268	
RiverPark CMBS	22	23	49	
RiverPark/Next Century*				

* Commenced operations June 30, 2023.

Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm

Cohen & Company, Ltd., 1350 Euclid Avenue, Suite 800, Cleveland, Ohio 44115, is the independent registered public accounting firm to the Trust and each of the Funds.

Fund Counsel

Blank Rome LLP, 1271 Avenue of the Americas, New York, New York 10020, serves as counsel to the Trust and each of the Funds.

Custodian

Brown Brothers Harriman & Co., 50 Post Office Square, Boston, Massachusetts, 02110, acts as each Fund's custodian. The custodian has no part in determining the investment policies of the Funds or which securities are to be purchased or sold by a Fund. Under a custody agreement with each Fund, the custodian holds the Fund's securities and keeps all necessary accounts and records.



Prime Brokers

Goldman Sachs & Co., 200 West Street, 3rd Floor, New York, NY 10282, acts as prime broker for the Funds.

PERFORMANCE INFORMATION

Total Return

Average annual total return quotations used in the Funds' Prospectus are calculated according to the following formula:

$$P(1+T)n = ERV$$

Where:

"P" =represents a hypothetical initial investment of \$1,000;

"T" =represents average annual total return;

"n" =represents the number of years; and

"ERV"=represents the ending redeemable value at the end of the period of a hypothetical \$1,000 payment made at the beginning of the period.

Average annual total return, or "T" in the above formula, is computed by finding the average annual compounded rates of return over the period that would equate the initial amount invested to the ending redeemable value. Average annual total return assumes the reinvestment of all dividends and distributions.

Average Annual Total Return (after Taxes on Distributions) - Each Fund's quotations of average annual total return (after taxes on distributions) reflects the average annual compounded rate of return on an assumed investment of \$1,000 that equates the initial amount invested to the value of the investment after taxes on distributions according to the following formula:

$$P(1 + T)n = ATV(D)$$

Where:

"P" =represents a hypothetical initial investment of \$1,000;

"T" =represents average annual total return;

"n" =represents the number of years; and

"ATV(D)"=represents the ending value of the hypothetical initial investment after taxes on distributions, not after taxes on redemption. Dividends and other distributions are assumed to be reinvested in shares at the prices in effect on the reinvestment dates. ATV(D) will be adjusted to reflect the effect of any absorption of Fund expenses by the Adviser.

Average Annual Total Return (after Taxes on Distributions and Redemption) - Each Fund's quotations of average annual total return (after taxes on distributions and redemption) reflects the average annual compounded rate of return on an assumed investment of \$1,000 that equates the initial amount invested to the ending redeemable value after taxes on distributions and redemption according to the following formula:

$$P(1+T)n = ATV(DR)$$

Where:

"P" =represents a hypothetical initial investment of \$1,000;

- "T" =represents average annual total return;
- "n" =represents the number of years; and

"ATV(DR)"=represents the ending redeemable value of the hypothetical initial investment after taxes on distributions and redemption. Dividends and other distributions are assumed to be reinvested in shares at the prices in effect on the reinvestment dates. ATV(DR) will be adjusted to reflect the effect of any absorption of Fund expenses by the Adviser.

A Fund's total return is not fixed and will fluctuate in response to prevailing market conditions or as a function of the type and quality of the securities in its portfolio and its expenses. Total return information is useful in reviewing a Fund's performance, but such information may not provide a basis for comparison with bank deposits or other investments which pay a fixed yield for a stated period of time. An investor's principal invested in a Fund is not fixed and will fluctuate in response to prevailing market conditions.

Non-Standardized Performance

In addition to the performance information described above, each Fund may provide total return information for designated periods, such as for the most recent six months or most recent twelve months. This total return information is computed as described under "Total Return" above except that no annualization is made. Total returns for periods less than one year are cumulative and returns for periods one year and greater are annualized.

GENERAL

At least on a quarterly basis, a Fund may quote its performance in advertising and other types of literature as compared to the performance of the Standard & Poor's 500 Total Return Index, the Dow Jones Industrial Average, Russell 2000 Index, Russell 1000 Growth Total Return Index, Russell 1000 Value Total Return Index or any other commonly quoted index of common stock prices, which are unmanaged indices of selected common stock prices. Each Fund's performance may also be compared to those of other mutual funds or Fund composites having similar objectives. This comparative performance may be expressed as a ranking prepared by Morningstar or similar independent services monitoring mutual fund performance. Each Fund's performance will be calculated by assuming, to the extent applicable, reinvestment of all capital gains distributions and income dividends paid. Any such comparisons may be useful to investors who wish to compare a Fund's past performance with that of its competitors. Of course, past performance cannot be a guarantee of future results.

FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

Each Fund's (as presented through the Trust) audited financial statements and notes thereto for the year ended September 30, 2023, and the unqualified report of Cohen & Company, Ltd., the Trust's independent registered public accounting firm, on such financial statements, are included in the Trust's Annual Report to Shareholders for the fiscal year ended September 30, 2023 (the "Annual Report") and are incorporated by reference into this SAI. No other parts of the Annual Report are incorporated herein. Investors may obtain a copy of the Annual Report (audited) and Semi-Annual Report (unaudited) by writing to the Trust, by calling the Trust, toll free, at 888-564-4517 or by consulting <u>www.riverparkfunds.com/resources</u>.

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION

All shareholder inquiries may be directed to the shareholder's broker or may be directed to a Fund at the address or telephone number shown on the front cover of this SAI. This SAI does not contain all of the information set forth in the Registration Statement filed by the Trust with the SEC under the 1933 Act. Copies of the Registration Statement may be obtained at a reasonable charge from the SEC or may be examined, without charge, at the offices of the SEC in Washington, D.C.

The Board of Trustees has adopted a shareholder servicing plan according to which the Fund may pay shareholder servicing fees up to 0.25% of the Retail Class Shares and Institutional Class Shares to various shareholder servicing agents for performing non-distribution related shareholder servicing functions and maintaining shareholder accounts on behalf of their clients who own shares of the Fund. Because these shareholder servicing fees are paid out of assets attributable to the Fund's Retail Class Shares and Institutional Class Shares and Institutional Class Shares on an ongoing basis, over time these fees will increase the cost of an investment in such shares and may cost more than other types of sales charges.

In addition, the Board of Trustees has adopted an administrative services plan according to which the Fund may pay administrative services fees at an annual rate of up to 0.20% and 0.15% of the average daily net assets of the Retail Class Shares and Institutional Class Shares, respectively, of the Fund to various administrative servicing agents for providing administrative, recordkeeping and support servicing to their clients who own shares of the Funds. Because these administrative servicing fees are paid out of assets attributable to the Fund's Retail Class Shares and Institutional Class Shares on an ongoing basis, over time these fees will increase the cost of an investment in such shares and may cost more than other types of sales charges.

Each Fund (other than RiverPark Short Term, RiverPark CMBS and RiverPark/Next Century) has adopted a Plan of Distribution ("12b-1 Plan") pursuant to Rule 12b-1 under the 1940 Act. The 12b-1 Plan permits such Fund to pay SEI Investments Distribution Co. (the "Distributor") from its own assets for the Distributor's services and commission and marketing expenses incurred with distributing shares of the Fund ("12b-1 fees") and providing personal services and/or maintaining shareholder accounts ("service fees"). Such Fund's Class C Shares would pay a 12b-1 fee at the annual rate of 1.00% of the average daily net assets. Class C Shares have exclusive voting rights with respect to the 12b-1 Plan. Since 12b-1 fees are paid out of the assets of the Funds on an ongoing basis, over time these fees will increase the cost of your investment and may cost you more than paying other types of sales charges. Currently, the Class C shares of the Funds are not being offered, therefore the 12b-1 Plan is not in effect.

RPF-SX-001-0900

APPENDIX A

DESCRIPTION OF BOND RATINGS

Description of Ratings

The following descriptions of securities ratings have been published by Moody's Investors Services, Inc. ("Moody's"), Standard & Poor's ("S&P"), and Fitch Ratings ("Fitch"), respectively.

SHORT-TERM RATINGS

Standard & Poor's Issue Credit Ratings

A Standard & Poor's issue credit rating is a forward-looking opinion about the creditworthiness of an obligor with respect to a specific financial obligation, a specific class of financial obligations, or a specific financial program (including ratings on medium-term note programs and commercial paper programs). It takes into consideration the creditworthiness of guarantors, insurers, or other forms of credit enhancement on the obligation and takes into account the currency in which the obligation is denominated. The opinion reflects Standard & Poor's view of the obligor's capacity and willingness to meet its financial commitments as they come due, and may assess terms, such as collateral security and subordination, which could affect ultimate payment in the event of default.

Issue credit ratings can be either long term or short term. Short-term ratings are generally assigned to those obligations considered short-term in the relevant market. In the U.S., for example, that means obligations with an original maturity of no more than 365 days — including commercial paper. Short-term ratings are also used to indicate the creditworthiness of an obligor with respect to put features on long-term obligations. The result is a dual rating, in which the short-term rating addresses the put feature, in addition to the usual long-term rating. Medium-term notes are assigned long-term ratings.

Standard & Poor's Issue Credit Ratings Definitions

A-1

A short-term obligation rated 'A-1' is rated in the highest category by Standard & Poor's. The obligor's capacity to meet its financial commitment on the obligation is strong. Within this category, certain obligations are designated with a plus sign (+). This indicates that the obligor's capacity to meet its financial commitment on these obligations is extremely strong.

A-2

A short-term obligation rated 'A-2' is somewhat more susceptible to the adverse effects of changes in circumstances and economic conditions than obligations in higher rating categories. However, the obligor's capacity to meet its financial commitment on the obligation is satisfactory.

A-3

A short-term obligation rated 'A-3' exhibits adequate protection parameters. However, adverse economic conditions or changing circumstances are more likely to lead to a weakened capacity of the obligor to meet its financial commitment on the obligation.

B

A short-term obligation rated 'B' is regarded as having significant speculative characteristics. Ratings of 'B-1', 'B-2', and 'B-3' may be assigned to indicate finer distinctions within the 'B' category. The obligor currently has the capacity to meet its financial commitment on the obligation; however, it faces major ongoing uncertainties which could lead to the obligor's inadequate capacity to meet its financial commitment on the obligation.

B-1

A short-term obligation rated 'B-1' is regarded as having significant speculative characteristics, but the obligor has a relatively stronger capacity to meet its financial commitments over the short-term compared to other speculative-grade obligors.

B-2

A short-term obligation rated 'B-2' is regarded as having significant speculative characteristics, and the obligor has an average speculative-grade capacity to meet its financial commitments over the short-term compared to other speculative-grade obligors.

B-3

A short-term obligation rated 'B-3' is regarded as having significant speculative characteristics, and the obligor has a relatively weaker capacity to meet its financial commitments over the short-term compared to other speculative-grade obligors.

С

A short-term obligation rated 'C' is currently vulnerable to nonpayment and is dependent upon favorable business, financial, and economic conditions for the obligor to meet its financial commitment on the obligation.

D

A short-term obligation rated 'D' is in payment default. The 'D' rating category is used when payments on an obligation, including a regulatory capital instrument, are not made on the date due even if the applicable grace period has not expired, unless Standard & Poor's believes that such payments will be made during such grace period. The 'D' rating also will be used upon the filing of a bankruptcy petition or the taking of a similar action if payments on an obligation are jeopardized.

SPUR (Standard & Poor's Underlying Rating)

This is a rating of a stand-alone capacity of an issue to pay debt service on a credit-enhanced debt issue, without giving effect to the enhancement that applies to it. These ratings are published only at the request of the debt issuer/obligor with the designation SPUR to distinguish them from the credit-enhanced rating that applies to the debt issue. Standard & Poor's maintains surveillance of an issue with a published SPUR.

Dual Ratings

Standard & Poor's assigns "dual" ratings to all debt issues that have a put option or demand feature as part of their structure. The first rating addresses the likelihood of repayment of principal and interest as due, and the second rating addresses only the demand feature. The long-term rating symbols are used for bonds to denote the long-term maturity and the short-term rating symbols for the put option (for example, 'AAA/A-1+'). With U.S. municipal short-term demand debt, note rating symbols are used with the short-term issue credit rating symbols (for example, 'SP-1+/A-1+').

The ratings and other credit related opinions of Standard & Poor's and its affiliates are statements of opinion as of the date they are expressed and not statements of fact or recommendations to purchase, hold, or sell any securities or make any investment decisions. Standard & Poor's assumes no obligation to update any information following publication. Users of ratings and credit related opinions should not rely on them in making any investment decision. Standard & Poor's opinions and analyses do not address the suitability of any security. Standard & Poor's Financial Services LLC does not act as a fiduciary or an investment advisor. While Standard & Poor's has obtained information from sources it believes to be reliable, Standard & Poor's does not perform an audit and undertakes no duty of due diligence or independent verification of any information it receives. Ratings and credit related opinions may be changed, suspended, or withdrawn at any time.

Active Qualifiers (Currently applied and/or outstanding)

i

This subscript is used for issues in which the credit factors, terms, or both, that determine the likelihood of receipt of payment of interest are different from the credit factors, terms or both that determine the likelihood of receipt of principal on the obligation. The 'i' subscript indicates that the rating addresses the interest portion of the obligation only. The 'i' subscript will always be used in conjunction with the 'p' subscript, which addresses likelihood of receipt of principal. For example, a rated obligation could be assigned ratings of "AAAp NRi" indicating that the principal portion is rated "AAA" and the interest portion of the obligation is not rated.

\mathbf{L}

Ratings qualified with 'L' apply only to amounts invested up to federal deposit insurance limits.

р

This subscript is used for issues in which the credit factors, the terms, or both, that determine the likelihood of receipt of payment of principal are different from the credit factors, terms or both that determine the likelihood of receipt of interest on the obligation. The 'p' subscript indicates that the rating addresses the principal portion of the obligation only. The 'p' subscript will always be used in conjunction with the 'i' subscript, which addresses likelihood of receipt of interest. For example, a rated obligation could be assigned ratings of "AAAp NRi" indicating that the principal portion is rated "AAA" and the interest portion of the obligation is not rated.

pi

Ratings with a 'pi' subscript are based on an analysis of an issuer's published financial information, as well as additional information in the public domain. They do not, however, reflect in-depth meetings with an issuer's management and therefore may be based on less comprehensive information than ratings without a 'pi' subscript. Ratings with a 'pi' subscript are reviewed annually based on a new year's financial statements but may be reviewed on an interim basis if a major event occurs that may affect the issuer's credit quality.

pr

The letters 'pr' indicate that the rating is provisional. A provisional rating assumes the successful completion of the project financed by the debt being rated and indicates that payment of debt service requirements is largely or entirely dependent upon the successful, timely completion of the project. This rating, however, while addressing credit quality subsequent to completion of the project, makes no comment on the likelihood of or the risk of default upon failure of such completion. The investor should exercise his own judgment with respect to such likelihood and risk.

preliminary

Preliminary ratings are assigned to issues, including financial programs, in the following circumstances.

- Preliminary ratings may be assigned to obligations, most commonly structured and project finance issues, pending receipt of final documentation and legal opinions. Assignment of a final rating is conditional on the receipt and approval by Standard & Poor's of appropriate documentation. Changes in the information provided to Standard & Poor's could result in the assignment of a different rating. In addition, Standard & Poor's reserves the right not to issue a final rating.
- Preliminary ratings are assigned to Rule 415 Shelf Registrations. As specific issues, with defined terms, are offered from the master registration, a final rating may be assigned to them in accordance with Standard & Poor's policies. The final rating may differ from the preliminary rating.

t

This symbol indicates termination structures that are designed to honor their contracts to full maturity or, should certain events occur, to terminate and cash settle all their contracts before their final maturity date.

unsolicited

Unsolicited ratings are those credit ratings assigned at the initiative of Standard & Poor's and not at the request of the issuer or its agents.

Inactive Qualifiers (No longer applied or outstanding)

*

This symbol indicated continuance of the ratings is contingent upon Standard & Poor's receipt of an executed copy of the escrow agreement or closing documentation confirming investments and cash flows. Discontinued use in August 1998.

c

This qualifier was used to provide additional information to investors that the bank may terminate its obligation to purchase tendered bonds if the long-term credit rating of the issuer is below an investment-grade level and/or the issuer's bonds are deemed taxable. Discontinued use in January 2001.

q

À 'q' subscript indicates that the rating is based solely on quantitative analysis of publicly available information. Discontinued use in April 2001.

r

The 'r' modifier was assigned to securities containing extraordinary risks, particularly market risks, that are not covered in the credit rating. The absence of an 'r' modifier should not be taken as an indication that an obligation will not exhibit extraordinary non-credit related risks. Standard & Poor's discontinued the use of the 'r' modifier for most obligations in June 2000 and for the balance of obligations (mainly structured finance transactions) in November 2002.

Local Currency and Foreign Currency Risks

Country risk considerations are a standard part of Standard & Poor's analysis for credit ratings on any issuer or issue. Currency of repayment is a key factor in this analysis. An obligor's capacity to repay foreign currency obligations may be lower than its capacity to repay obligations in its local currency due to the sovereign government's own relatively lower capacity to repay external versus domestic debt. These sovereign risk considerations are incorporated in the debt ratings assigned to specific issues. Foreign currency issuer ratings are also distinguished from local currency issuer ratings to identify those instances where sovereign risks make them different for the same issuer.

Moody's Credit Rating Definitions

Purpose

The system of rating securities was originated by John Moody in 1909. The purpose of Moody's ratings is to provide investors with a simple system of gradation by which relative creditworthiness of securities may be noted.

Rating Symbols

Gradations of creditworthiness are indicated by rating symbols, with each symbol representing a group in which the credit characteristics are broadly the same. There are nine symbols as shown below, from that used to designate least credit risk to that denoting greatest credit risk:

Aaa Aa A Baa Ba B Caa Ca C

Moody's appends numerical modifiers 1, 2, and 3 to each generic rating classification from Aa through Caa.

Absence of a Rating

Where no rating has been assigned or where a rating has been withdrawn, it may be for reasons unrelated to the creditworthiness of the issue.

Should no rating be assigned, the reason may be one of the following:

1. An application was not received or accepted.

2. The issue or issuer belongs to a group of securities or entities that are not rated as a matter of policy.

3. There is a lack of essential data pertaining to the issue or issuer.

4. The issue was privately placed, in which case the rating is not published in Moody's publications.

Withdrawal may occur if new and material circumstances arise, the effects of which preclude satisfactory analysis; if there is no longer available reasonable up-to-date data to permit a judgment to be formed; if a bond is called for redemption; or for other reasons.

Changes in Rating

The credit quality of most issuers and their obligations is not fixed and steady over a period of time but tends to undergo change. For this reason, changes in ratings occur so as to reflect variations in the intrinsic relative position of issuers and their obligations.

A change in rating may thus occur at any time in the case of an individual issue. Such rating change should serve notice that Moody's observes some alteration in creditworthiness, or that the previous rating did not fully reflect the quality of the bond as now seen. While because of their very nature, changes are to be expected more frequently among bonds of lower ratings than among bonds of higher ratings. Nevertheless, the user of bond ratings should keep close and constant check on all ratings — both high and low — to be able to note promptly any signs of change in status that may occur.

Limitations to Uses of Ratings*

Obligations carrying the same rating are not claimed to be of absolutely equal credit quality. In a broad sense, they are alike in position, but since there are a limited number of rating classes used in grading thousands of bonds, the symbols cannot reflect the same shadings of risk which actually exist.

As ratings are designed exclusively for the purpose of grading obligations according to their credit quality, they should not be used alone as a basis for investment operations. For example, they have no value in forecasting the direction of future trends of market price. Market price movements in bonds are influenced not only by the credit quality of individual issues but also by changes in money rates and general economic trends, as well as by the length of maturity, etc. During its life even the highest rated bond may have wide price movements, while its high rating status remains unchanged.

The matter of market price has no bearing whatsoever on the determination of ratings, which are not to be construed as recommendations with respect to "attractiveness". The attractiveness of a given bond may depend on its yield, its maturity date or other factors for which the investor may search, as well as on its credit quality, the only characteristic to which the rating refers.

Since ratings involve judgments about the future, on the one hand, and since they are used by investors as a means of protection, on the other, the effort is made when assigning ratings to look at "worst" possibilities in the "visible" future, rather than solely at the past record and the status of the present. Therefore, investors using the rating should not expect to find in them a reflection of statistical factors alone, since they are an appraisal of long-term risks, including the recognition of many non-statistical factors.

Though ratings may be used by the banking authorities to classify bonds in their bank examination procedure, Moody's ratings are not made with these bank regulations in mind. Moody's Investors Service's own judgment as to the desirability or non-desirability of a bond for bank investment purposes is not indicated by Moody's ratings.

Moody's ratings represent the opinion of Moody's Investors Service as to the relative creditworthiness of securities. As such, they should be used in conjunction with the descriptions and statistics appearing in Moody's publications. Reference should be made to these statements for information regarding the issuer. Moody's ratings are not commercial credit ratings. In no case is default or receivership to be imputed unless expressly stated.

* As set forth more fully on the copyright, credit ratings are, and must be construed solely as, statements of opinion and not statements of fact or recommendations to purchase, sell or hold any securities. Each rating or other opinion must be weighed solely as one factor in any investment decision made by or on behalf of any user of the information, and each such user must accordingly make its own study and evaluation of each security and of each issuer and guarantor of, and each provider of credit support for, each security that it may consider purchasing, selling or holding.

Short-Term Ratings

Moody's short-term ratings are opinions of the ability of issuers to honor short-term financial obligations. Ratings may be assigned to issuers, short-term programs or to individual short-term debt instruments. Such obligations generally have an original maturity not exceeding thirteen months, unless explicitly noted.

Moody's employs the following designations to indicate the relative repayment ability of rated issuers:

P-1

Issuers (or supporting institutions) rated Prime-1 have a superior ability to repay short-term debt obligations.

P-2

Issuers (or supporting institutions) rated Prime-2 have a strong ability to repay short-term debt obligations.

P-3

Issuers (or supporting institutions) rated Prime-3 have an acceptable ability to repay short-term obligations.

NP

Issuers (or supporting institutions) rated Not Prime do not fall within any of the Prime rating categories.

Note: Canadian issuers rated P-1 or P-2 have their short-term ratings enhanced by the senior-most long-term rating of the issuer, its guarantor or supportprovider.

Short-term vs. Long-term Ratings

Long	Term	Short Term
In vestment Grade	Aaa Aal Aa2 Aa3 A1 A2 A3	Prime-1
Inve	Baal Baa2 Baa3	<pre>} Prime-2 } Prime-3</pre>
Speculative Grade	Bal Ba2 Ba3 B1 B2 B3 Caal Caa2 Caa3 Ca Ca	Not Prime

Fitch's National Credit Ratings

For those countries in which foreign and local currency sovereign ratings are below 'AAA', and where there is demand for such ratings, Fitch Ratings will provide National Ratings. It is important to note that each National Rating scale is unique and is defined to serve the needs of the local market in question.

The National Rating scale provides a relative measure of creditworthiness for rated entities only within the country concerned. Under this rating scale, a 'AAA' Long-Term National Rating will be assigned to the lowest relative risk within that country, which, in most but not all cases, will be the sovereign state.

The National Rating scale merely ranks the degree of perceived risk relative to the lowest default risk in that same country. Like local currency ratings, National Ratings exclude the effects of sovereign and transfer risk and exclude the possibility that investors may be unable to repatriate any due interest and principal repayments. It is not related to the rating scale of any other national market. Comparisons between different national scales or between an individual national scale and the international rating scale are therefore inappropriate and potentially misleading. Consequently they are identified by the addition of a special identifier for the country concerned, such as 'AAA(arg)' for National Ratings in Argentina.

In certain countries, regulators have established credit rating scales, to be used within their domestic markets, using specific nomenclature. In these countries, the agency's National Short-Term Rating definitions for 'F1+(xxx)', 'F1(xxx)', 'F2(xxx)' and 'F3(xxx)' may be substituted by the regulatory scales, e.g. 'A1+', 'A1', 'A2' and 'A3'. The below definitions thus serve as a template, but users should consult the individual scales for each country listed on the agency's web-site to determine if any additional or alternative category definitions apply.

National Short-Term Credit Ratings

F1(xxx)

Indicates the strongest capacity for timely payment of financial commitments relative to other issuers or obligations in the same country. Under the agency's National Rating scale, this rating is assigned to the lowest default risk relative to others in the same country. Where the liquidity profile is particularly strong, a "+" is added to the assigned rating.

F2(xxx)

Indicates a good capacity for timely payment of financial commitments relative to other issuers or obligations in the same country. However, the margin of safety is not as great as in the case of the higher ratings.

F3(xxx)

Indicates an adequate capacity for timely payment of financial commitments relative to other issuers or obligations in the same country. However, such capacity is more susceptible to near-term adverse changes than for financial commitments in higher rated categories.

B(xxx)

Indicates an uncertain capacity for timely payment of financial commitments relative to other issuers or obligations in the same country. Such capacity is highly susceptible to near-term adverse changes in financial and economic conditions.

C(xxx)

Indicates a highly uncertain capacity for timely payment of financial commitments relative to other issuers or obligations in the same country. Capacity for meeting financial commitments is solely reliant upon a sustained, favorable business and economic environment.

D(xxx)

Indicates actual or imminent payment default.

Notes to Long-Term and Short-Term National Ratings:

The ISO country code suffix is placed in parentheses immediately following the rating letters to indicate the identity of the National market within which the rating applies. For illustrative purposes, (xxx) has been used.

"+" or "-" may be appended to a National Rating to denote relative status within a major rating category. Such suffixes are not added to the 'AAA(xxx)' Long-Term National Rating category, to categories below 'CCC(xxx)', or to Short-Term National Ratings other than 'F1(xxx)'.

LONG-TERM RATINGS

Standard & Poor's Long-Term Issue Credit Ratings

Issue credit ratings are based, in varying degrees, on Standard & Poor's analysis of the following considerations:

- Likelihood of payment capacity and willingness of the obligor to meet its financial commitment on an obligation in accordance with the terms of the obligation;
- Nature of and provisions of the obligation;
- Protection afforded by, and relative position of, the obligation in the event of bankruptcy, reorganization, or other arrangement under the laws of bankruptcy and other laws affecting creditors' rights.

Issue ratings are an assessment of default risk but may incorporate an assessment of relative seniority or ultimate recovery in the event of default. Junior obligations are typically rated lower than senior obligations, to reflect the lower priority in bankruptcy, as noted above. (Such differentiation may apply when an entity has both senior and subordinated obligations, secured and unsecured obligations, or operating company and holding company obligations.)

AAA

An obligation rated 'AAA' has the highest rating assigned by Standard & Poor's. The obligor's capacity to meet its financial commitment on the obligation is extremely strong.

AA

An obligation rated 'AA' differs from the highest-rated obligations only to a small degree. The obligor's capacity to meet its financial commitment on the obligation is very strong.

A

An obligation rated 'A' is somewhat more susceptible to the adverse effects of changes in circumstances and economic conditions than obligations in higher-rated categories. However, the obligor's capacity to meet its financial commitment on the obligation is still strong.

BBB

An obligation rated 'BBB' exhibits adequate protection parameters. However, adverse economic conditions or changing circumstances are more likely to lead to a weakened capacity of the obligor to meet its financial commitment on the obligation.

BB, B, CCC, CC, and C

Obligations rated 'BB', 'B', 'CCC', 'CC', and 'C' are regarded as having significant speculative characteristics. 'BB' indicates the least degree of speculation and 'C' the highest. While such obligations will likely have some quality and protective characteristics, these may be outweighed by large uncertainties or major exposures to adverse conditions.



BB

An obligation rated 'BB' is less vulnerable to nonpayment than other speculative issues. However, it faces major ongoing uncertainties or exposure to adverse business, financial, or economic conditions which could lead to the obligor's inadequate capacity to meet its financial commitment on the obligation.

B

An obligation rated 'B' is more vulnerable to nonpayment than obligations rated 'BB', but the obligor currently has the capacity to meet its financial commitment on the obligation. Adverse business, financial, or economic conditions will likely impair the obligor's capacity or willingness to meet its financial commitment on the obligation.

CCC

An obligation rated 'CCC' is currently vulnerable to nonpayment, and is dependent upon favorable business, financial, and economic conditions for the obligor to meet its financial commitment on the obligation. In the event of adverse business, financial, or economic conditions, the obligor is not likely to have the capacity to meet its financial commitment on the obligation.

CC

An obligation rated 'CC' is currently highly vulnerable to nonpayment.

С

A 'C' rating is assigned to obligations that are currently highly vulnerable to nonpayment, obligations that have payment arrearages allowed by the terms of the documents, or obligations of an issuer that is the subject of a bankruptcy petition or similar action which have not experienced a payment default. Among others, the 'C' rating may be assigned to subordinated debt, preferred stock or other obligations on which cash payments have been suspended in accordance with the instrument's terms or when preferred stock is the subject of a distressed exchange offer, whereby some or all of the issue is either repurchased for an amount of cash or replaced by other instruments having a total value that is less than par.

D

An obligation rated 'D' is in payment default. The 'D' rating category is used when payments on an obligation, including a regulatory capital instrument, are not made on the date due even if the applicable grace period has not expired, unless Standard & Poor's believes that such payments will be made during such grace period. The 'D' rating also will be used upon the filing of a bankruptcy petition or the taking of similar action if payments on an obligation are jeopardized. An obligation's rating is lowered to 'D' upon completion of a distressed exchange offer, whereby some or all of the issue is either repurchased for an amount of cash or replaced by other instruments having a total value that is less than par.

Plus (+) or minus (-)

The ratings from 'AA' to 'CCC' may be modified by the addition of a plus (+) or minus (-) sign to show relative standing within the major rating categories.

NR

This indicates that no rating has been requested, that there is insufficient information on which to base a rating, or that Standard & Poor's does not rate a particular obligation as a matter of policy.

Moody's Long-Term Debt Ratings

Long-Term Obligation Ratings

Moody's long-term obligation ratings are opinions of the relative credit risk of fixed-income obligations with an original maturity of one year or more. They address the possibility that a financial obligation will not be honored as promised. Such ratings reflect both the likelihood of default and any financial loss suffered in the event of default.

Moody's Long-Term Rating Definitions:

Aaa

Obligations rated Aaa are judged to be of the highest quality, with minimal credit risk.

Aa

Obligations rated Aa are judged to be of high quality and are subject to very low credit risk.

A

Obligations rated A are considered upper-medium grade and are subject to low credit risk.

Baa

Obligations rated Baa are subject to moderate credit risk. They are considered medium-grade and as such may possess certain speculative characteristics.

Ba

Obligations rated Ba are judged to have speculative elements and are subject to substantial credit risk.

B

Obligations rated B are considered speculative and are subject to high credit risk.

Caa

Obligations rated Caa are judged to be of poor standing and are subject to very high credit risk.

Ca

Obligations rated Ca are highly speculative and are likely in, or very near, default, with some prospect of recovery of principal and interest.

С

Obligations rated C are the lowest rated class of bonds and are typically in default, with little prospect for recovery of principal or interest.

Note: Moody's appends numerical modifiers 1, 2, and 3 to each generic rating classification from Aa through Caa. The modifier 1 indicates that the obligation ranks in the higher end of its generic rating category; the modifier 2 indicates a mid-range ranking; and the modifier 3 indicates a ranking in the lower end of that generic rating category.

Fitch's National Long-Term Credit Ratings

AAA(xxx)

'AAA' National Ratings denote the highest rating assigned by the agency in its National Rating scale for that country. This rating is assigned to issuers or obligations with the lowest expectation of default risk relative to all other issuers or obligations in the same country.

AA(xxx)

'AA' National Ratings denote expectations of very low default risk relative to other issuers or obligations in the same country. The default risk inherent differs only slightly from that of the country's highest rated issuers or obligations.

A(xxx)

'A' National Ratings denote expectations of low default risk relative to other issuers or obligations in the same country. However, changes in circumstances or economic conditions may affect the capacity for timely repayment to a greater degree than is the case for financial commitments denoted by a higher rated category.

BBB(xxx)

'BBB' National Ratings denote a moderate default risk relative to other issuers or obligations in the same country. However, changes in circumstances or economic conditions are more likely to affect the capacity for timely repayment than is the case for financial commitments denoted by a higher rated category.

BB(xxx)

'BB' National Ratings denote an elevated default risk relative to other issuers or obligations in the same country. Within the context of the country, payment is uncertain to some degree and capacity for timely repayment remains more vulnerable to adverse economic change over time.

B(xxx)

'B' National Ratings denote a significantly elevated default risk relative to other issuers or obligations in the same country. Financial commitments are currently being met but a limited margin of safety remains and capacity for continued timely payments is contingent upon a sustained, favorable business and economic environment. For individual obligations, may indicate distressed or defaulted obligations with potential for extremely high recoveries.

CCC(xxx)

'CCC' National Ratings denote that default is a real possibility. Capacity for meeting financial commitments is solely reliant upon sustained, favorable business or economic conditions.

CC(xxx)

'CC' National Ratings denote that default of some kind appears probable.

C(xxx)

'C' National Ratings denote that default is imminent.

D(xxx)

'D' National Ratings denote an issuer or instrument that is currently in default.

Notes to Long-Term and Short-Term National Ratings:

The ISO country code suffix is placed in parentheses immediately following the rating letters to indicate the identity of the National market within which the rating applies. For illustrative purposes, (xxx) has been used.

"+" or "-" may be appended to a National Rating to denote relative status within a major rating category. Such suffixes are not added to the 'AAA(xxx)' Long-Term National Rating category, to categories below 'CCC(xxx)', or to Short-Term National Ratings other than 'F1(xxx)'.

MUNICIPAL NOTE RATINGS

Standard & Poor's Municipal Short-Term Note Ratings Definitions

A Standard & Poor's U.S. municipal note rating reflects Standard & Poor's opinion about the liquidity factors and market access risks unique to the notes. Notes due in three years or less will likely receive a note rating. Notes with an original maturity of more than three years will most likely receive a long-term debt rating. In determining which type of rating, if any, to assign, Standard & Poor's analysis will review the following considerations:

- Amortization schedule the larger the final maturity relative to other maturities, the more likely it will be treated as a note; and
- Source of payment the more dependent the issue is on the market for its refinancing, the more likely it will be treated as a note.

Note rating symbols are as follows:

SP-1

Strong capacity to pay principal and interest. An issue determined to possess a very strong capacity to pay debt service is given a plus (+) designation.

SP-2

Satisfactory capacity to pay principal and interest, with some vulnerability to adverse financial and economic changes over the term of the notes.

SP-3

Speculative capacity to pay principal and interest.

See active and inactive qualifiers following Standard & Poor's Short-Term Issue Credit Ratings below.

Moody's US Municipal Short-Term Debt And Demand Obligation Ratings

Short-Term Debt Ratings

There are three rating categories for short-term municipal obligations that are considered investment grade. These ratings are designated as Municipal Investment Grade (MIG) and are divided into three levels — MIG 1 through MIG 3. In addition, those short-term obligations that are of speculative quality are designated SG, or speculative grade. MIG ratings expire at the maturity of the obligation.

MIG 1

This designation denotes superior credit quality. Excellent protection is afforded by established cash flows, highly reliable liquidity support, or demonstrated broad-based access to the market for refinancing.

MIG 2

This designation denotes strong credit quality. Margins of protection are ample, although not as large as in the preceding group.

MIG 3

This designation denotes acceptable credit quality. Liquidity and cash-flow protection may be narrow, and market access for refinancing is likely to be less well-established.

SG

This designation denotes speculative-grade credit quality. Debt instruments in this category may lack sufficient margins of protection.

Demand Obligation Ratings

In the case of variable rate demand obligations (VRDOs), a two-component rating is assigned: a long or short-term debt rating and a demand obligation rating. The first element represents Moody's evaluation of the degree of risk associated with scheduled principal and interest payments. The second element represents Moody's evaluation of the degree of risk associated with the ability to receive purchase price upon demand ("demand feature"), using a variation of the MIG rating scale, the Variable Municipal Investment Grade or VMIG rating.

When either the long- or short-term aspect of a VRDO is not rated, that piece is designated NR, e.g., Aaa/NR or NR/VMIG 1.

VMIG rating expirations are a function of each issue's specific structural or credit features.

VMIG 1

This designation denotes superior credit quality. Excellent protection is afforded by the superior short-term credit strength of the liquidity provider and structural and legal protections that ensure the timely payment of purchase price upon demand.

VMIG 2

This designation denotes strong credit quality. Good protection is afforded by the strong short-term credit strength of the liquidity provider and structural and legal protections that ensure the timely payment of purchase price upon demand.

VMIG 3

This designation denotes acceptable credit quality. Adequate protection is afforded by the satisfactory short-term credit strength of the liquidity provider and structural and legal protections that ensure the timely payment of purchase price upon demand.

SG

This designation denotes speculative-grade credit quality. Demand features rated in this category may be supported by a liquidity provider that does not have an investment grade short-term rating or may lack the structural and/or legal protections necessary to ensure the timely payment of purchase price upon demand.

APPENDIX B

PROXY VOTING POLICY AND PROCEDURES

Portfolio management activities are performed by the Adviser and sub-advisers. As such all proxy voting responsibilities are performed by the Adviser and sub-advisers.

Each Adviser/sub-adviser shall vote the proxies appurtenant to all shares of corporate stock owned by each Fund for which it serves as adviser/sub-adviser

Each Adviser/sub-adviser shall vote said proxies strictly in accordance with the proxy voting policies submitted by that firm to and approved by the Trusts' Board of Trustees

In the event that a sub-adviser does not or cannot vote the proxies appurtenant to shares of stock of a companies or companies held by a Fund managed by that sub-adviser, the sub-adviser shall notify RiverPark Advisors, LLC ("RiverPark") of that fact and RiverPark shall vote said proxy(s) in accordance with its proxy voting policies (stated below).

RiverPark acts as fiduciary in relation to the portfolios of the Trust and any other clients that if may manage in the future and the assets entrusted by them to their management. Where the assets placed in RiverPark's care include shares of corporate stock, and except where the client has expressly reserved to itself or another party the duty to vote proxies, it is RiverPark's duty as a fiduciary to vote all proxies relating to such shares.

RiverPark has an obligation to vote all proxies received from shares of corporate stock owned by its client accounts in the best interests of those clients. In voting these proxies, RiverPark may not be motivated by, or subordinate the client's interests to, its own objectives or those of persons or parties unrelated to the client. RiverPark will exercise all appropriate and lawful care, skill, prudence and diligence in voting proxies, and shall vote all proxies relating to shares owned by its client accounts and received by RiverPark. RiverPark shall not be responsible, however, for voting proxies that it does not receive in sufficient time to respond.

In order to carry out its responsibilities in regard to voting proxies, RiverPark must track all shareholder meetings convened by companies whose shares are held in RiverPark client accounts, identify all issues presented to shareholders at such meetings, formulate a principled position on each such issue and ensure that proxies pertaining to all shares owned in client accounts are voted in accordance with such determinations.

Investment advisers registered with the SEC, and which exercise voting authority with respect to client securities, are required by Rule 206(4)-6 of the Investment Advisers Act of 1940 to (a) adopt and implement written policies and procedures that are reasonably designed to ensure that client securities are voted in the best interests of clients, which must include how an adviser addresses material conflicts that may arise between adviser's interests and those of its clients; (b) to disclose to clients how they may obtain information from the adviser with respect to the voting of proxies for their securities; (c) to describe to clients a summary of its proxy voting policies and procedures and, upon request, furnish a copy to its clients; and (d) maintain certain records relating to the adviser's proxy voting activities when the adviser does have proxy voting authority.

In the event that a sub-Adviser does not or cannot vote the proxies appurtenant to shares of stock of a companies or companies held by a Fund managed by that sub-adviser, RiverPark shall utilize the formal proxy guidelines (set forth below) to appropriately assess each proxy issue. Generally, RiverPark seeks to vote proxies in the best interests of its clients. In the ordinary course, this entails voting proxies in a way which RiverPark believes will maximize the monetary value of each portfolio's holdings. RiverPark's Proxy Committee will address any unusual or undefined voting issues that may arise during the year.

In addition, RiverPark may engage the services of an independent third party ("Proxy Firm") to cast proxy votes according to RiverPark's established guidelines. The Proxy Firm will promptly notify RiverPark of any proxy issues that do not fall under the guidelines set forth below. RiverPark does not believe that conflicts of interest will generally arise in connection with its proxy voting policies.

Generally, RiverPark views that proxy proposals can be grouped into six broad categories as follows:

I. Election of Board of Directors

• RiverPark will generally vote in support of management's nominees for the board of directors; however, RiverPark may choose not to support management's proposed board if circumstances warrant such consideration.

II. Appointment of Independent Auditors

RiverPark will support the recommendation of the respective corporation's board of directors.

III. Issues of Corporate Structure and Shareholder Rights

- Proposals may originate from either management or shareholders, and among other things, may request revisions to the corporate bylaws that will affect shareholder ownership rights. RiverPark does not generally support obstacles erected by corporations to prevent mergers or takeovers with the view that such actions may depress the corporation's marketplace value.
- RiverPark supports the following types of corporate structure and shareholder rights proposals:
 - Management proposals for approval of stock repurchase programs; stock splits (including reverse splits).
 - Authorization to increase shares outstanding.
 - The ability of shareholders to vote on shareholder rights plans (poison pills).
 - Shareholder rights to eliminate or remove supermajority provisions.
 - Shareholders' rights to call special meetings and to act by written consent.
 - Shareholders' rights to call special meetings and to act by written consent.
 - RiverPark votes against management on the following items which have potentially substantial financial or best interest impact:
- Capitalization changes that add "blank check" classes of stock or classes that dilute the voting interests of existing shareholders which are contrary to the best interest of existing shareholders
- Anti-takeover and related provisions that serve to prevent the majority of shareholders from exercising their rights or effectively deter appropriate tender offers and other offers
- Amendments to bylaws which would require super-majority shareholder votes to pass or repeal certain provisions
- Elimination of shareholders' right to call special meetings
- Establishment of classified boards of directors
- Reincorporation in a state which has more stringent anti-takeover and related provisions
- Shareholder rights plans that allow the board of directors to block appropriate offers to shareholders or which trigger provisions preventing legitimate offers from proceeding
- Excessive compensation
- Change-in-control provisions in non-salary compensation plans, employment contracts, and severance agreements which benefit management and would be costly to shareholders if triggered
- Adjournment of meeting to solicit additional votes

- "Other business as properly comes before the meeting" proposals which extend "blank check" powers to those acting as proxy
- Proposals requesting re-election of insiders or affiliated directors who serve on audit, compensation, and nominating committees.

IV. Mergers and Acquisitions.

RiverPark evaluates Mergers and Acquisitions on a case-by-case basis. RiverPark uses its discretion in order to maximize shareholder value. RiverPark generally votes as follows:

- Against offers with potentially damaging consequences for minority shareholders because of illiquid stock, especially in some non-US markets
- · For offers that concur with index calculators' treatment and our ability to meet our clients' return objectives for passive funds
- For proposals to restructure or liquidate closed end investment funds in which the secondary market price is substantially lower than the net asset value

V. Executive and Director Equity-Based Compensation

• RiverPark is generally in favor of properly constructed equity-based compensation arrangements. RiverPark will support proposals that provide management with the ability to implement compensation arrangements that are both fair and competitive. However, RiverPark may oppose management proposals that could potentially significantly dilute shareholders' ownership interests in the corporation.

VI. Corporate Social and Policy Issues

Proposals usually originate from shareholders and may require a revision of certain business practices and policies.

RiverPark believes, however, that typical business matters that directly or indirectly effect corporate profitability are primarily the responsibility of management. RiverPark believes it is inappropriate to use client assets to address socio-political issues. Therefore, social and policy issues reflected in shareholder proposals should be subject to the approval of the corporation's board of directors.

Conflicts

From time to time, RiverPark will review a proxy which presents a potential material conflict. As a fiduciary to its clients, RiverPark takes these potential conflicts very seriously. While RiverPark's only goal in addressing any such potential conflict is to ensure that proxy votes are cast in the clients' best interests and are not affected by RiverPark's potential conflict, there are a number of courses RiverPark may take. The final decision about which course to follow shall be made by RiverPark's Proxy Committee.

When the matter falls clearly within one of the proposals enumerated above, casting a vote which simply follows RiverPark's pre-determined policy would eliminate RiverPark's discretion on the particular issue and hence avoid the conflict.

In other cases, where the matter presents a potential material conflict and is not clearly within one of the enumerated proposals or is of such a nature that RiverPark believes more active involvement is necessary, RiverPark may employ the services of a Proxy Firm, wholly independent of RiverPark, and those parties involved in the proxy issue, to determine the appropriate vote.

Second, in certain situations RiverPark's Proxy Committee may determine that the employment of a Proxy Firm is unfeasible, impractical or unnecessary. In such situations, the Proxy Committee shall make a decision about the voting of the proxy. The basis for the voting decision, including the basis for the determination that the decision is in the best interests of RiverPark's clients, shall be formalized in writing. As stated above, which action is appropriate in any given scenario would be the decision of the Proxy Committee in carrying out his duty to ensure that the proxies are voted in the clients', and not RiverPark's, best interests.

Proxy Voting Procedures

The following describes the standard procedures that are to be followed with respect to carrying out RiverPark's proxy policy:

- 1. When a sub-adviser notifies RiverPark that RiverPark will need to vote a proxy, all relevant information in the proxy materials requested from the sub-adviser and when received (e.g., the record date of the meeting and date of the shareholder meeting) will be recorded immediately by RiverPark in a database to maintain control over such materials. RiverPark will confirm the relevant client's holdings of the securities and that the client is eligible to vote.
- 2. RiverPark will review the proxy and, if necessary, compile information on each proxy. RiverPark will consider whether there are any conflicts or other issues that warrant the engagement of a Proxy Firm.
- 3. In determining how to vote, RiverPark will consider the Proxy Voting Policies and Procedures set forth above, RiverPark's knowledge of the company, any readily available information and research about the company and its agenda items, and the recommendations if any put forth by any Proxy Firm.
- 4. RiverPark will maintain the documentation that supports its voting position. Such documentation will include, but is not limited to, any information provided by proxy service providers, and, especially as to non-routine, materially significant or controversial matters, memoranda describing the position it has taken, why that position is in the best interest of its clients, an indication of whether it supported or did not support management and any other relevant information. Additionally, RiverPark may include documentation obtained from a research analyst and/or portfolio manager.
- 5. After the proxy is completed but before it is returned to the issuer and/or its agent, RiverPark may review those situations including special or unique documentation to determine that the appropriate documentation has been created, including conflict of interest screening.
- 6. RiverPark will submit its vote on all proxies in a timely fashion. RiverPark will attempt to submit proxies for processing at least three days prior to the meeting for U.S. securities and 10 days prior to the meeting for foreign securities. However, in certain foreign jurisdictions it may be impossible to return the proxy 10 days in advance of the meeting. In these situations, RiverPark will use its best efforts to send its proxy vote in sufficient time for the vote to be lodged.
- 7. RiverPark will retain a (a) copy of each proxy statement that RiverPark receives regarding client securities; (b) a record of each vote cast by RiverPark on behalf of a client; (c) a copy of any document created by RiverPark that was material to making a decision how to vote proxies on behalf of a client or that memorializes the basis for that decision; (d) a copy of each written client request for information on how RiverPark voted proxies on behalf of the client, and (e) a copy of any written response by RiverPark to any (written or oral) client request for information on how the adviser voted proxies on behalf of the requesting client.
- 8. RiverPark will periodically review these policies and procedures to ensure compliance.

Obtaining Proxy Voting Information:

To obtain information on how RiverPark voted proxies, please contact:

RiverPark Advisors, LLC 156 West 56th Street 17th Floor New York, NY 10019

Recordkeeping:

RiverPark shall retain its (i) proxy voting policies and procedures; (ii) proxy statements received regarding portfolio securities of RiverPark's clients; (iii) records or votes it casts on behalf of clients; (iv) records of client requests for proxy voting information and responses to such requests, and (v) any documents prepared by RiverPark that are material in making a proxy voting decision. Such records may be maintained with a third party, such as a proxy voting service, that will provide a copy of the documents promptly upon request.